BIDDING DOCUMENT

**for**

**Procurement of**

**Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Geography Laboratory Equipment**

**for**

**High Schools**

**ICB No: 1/2019**

**Project: Education Improvement**

**Purchaser: Center for Education Projects PIU SA of MoES**

**Country: Republic of Armenia**

**Issued on: June 27, 2019**

**Table of Contents**

PART 1 – Bidding Procedures 1

Section I. Instructions to Bidders 3

Section II. Bid Data Sheet (BDS) 29

Section III. Evaluation and Qualification Criteria 35

Section IV. Bidding Forms 41

Section V. Eligible Countries 59

Section VI. Bank Policy - Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices 61

PART 2 – Supply Requirements 63

Section VII. Schedule of Requirements 65

PART 3 - Contract 99

Section VIII. General Conditions of Contract 101

Section IX. Special Conditions of Contract 125

Section X. Contract Forms 131

# PART 1 – Bidding Procedures

|  |
| --- |
| Section I. Instructions to Bidders |

**Table of Clauses**

A. General 5

1. Scope of Bid 5

2. Source of Funds 5

3. Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices 5

4. Eligible Bidders 6

5. Eligible Goods and Related Services 8

B. Contents of Bidding Document 9

6. Sections of Bidding Document 9

7. Clarification of Bidding Documents, Site Visit, Pre-Bid Meeting 10

8. Amendment of Bidding Document 10

C. Preparation of Bids 10

9. Cost of Bidding 10

10. Language of Bid 10

11. Documents Comprising the Bid 11

12. Letter of Bid and Price Schedules 11

13. Alternative Bids 11

14. Bid Prices and Discounts 12

15. Currencies of Bid and Payment 14

16. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Conformity of the Goods and Related Services 14

17. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder 15

18. Period of Validity of Bids 15

19. Bid Security 16

20. Format and Signing of Bid 18

D. Submission and Opening of Bids 18

21. Sealing and Marking of Bids 18

22. Deadline for Submission of Bids 19

23. Late Bids 19

24. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids 19

25. Bid Opening 20

E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids 21

26. Confidentiality 21

27. Clarification of Bids 22

28. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions 22

29. Determination of Responsiveness 22

30. Nonconformities, Errors and Omissions 23

31. Correction of Arithmetical Errors 23

32. Conversion to Single Currency 24

33. Margin of Preference 24

34. Evaluation of Bids 24

35. Comparison of Bids 25

36. Qualification of the Bidder 25

37. Purchaser’s Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids 26

F. Award of Contract 26

38. Award Criteria 26

39. Purchaser’s Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award 26

40. Notification of Award 26

41. Signing of Contract 27

42. Performance Security 27

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Section I. Instructions to Bidders** | |
|  | 1. General |
| 1. Scope of Bid | * 1. In connection with the Invitation for Bids, **specified in the Bid Data Sheet (BDS),** the Purchaser, **as specified in the BDS,** issues these Bidding Documents for the supply of Goods and Related Services incidental thereto as specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. The name, identification and number of lots (contracts) of this International Competitive Bidding (ICB) procurement are **specified in the BDS.**   2. Throughout these Bidding Documents:  the term “in writing” means communicated in written form (e.g. by mail, e-mail, fax, telex) with proof of receipt;if the context so requires, “singular” means “plural” and vice versa; and“day” means calendar day. |
| 2. Source of Funds | * 1. The Borrower or Recipient (hereinafter called “Borrower”) **specified in the BDS** has applied for or received financing (hereinafter called “funds”) from the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development or the International Development Association (hereinafter called “the Bank”)in an amount **specified in BDS,** toward the project named **in BDS** The Borrower intends to apply a portion of the funds to eligible payments under the contract for which these Bidding Documents are issued.   2. Payment by the Bank will be made only at the request of the Borrower and upon approval by the Bank in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Loan (or other financing) Agreement. The Loan (or other financing) Agreement prohibits a withdrawal from the Loan (or other financing) account for the purpose of any payment to persons or entities, or for any import of goods, if such payment or import, to the knowledge of the Bank, is prohibited by decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations. No party other than the Borrower shall derive any rights from the Loan (or other financing) Agreement or have any claim to the proceeds of the Loan (or other financing). |
| 3. Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices | 3.1 The Bank requires compliance with its policy in regard to corrupt and fraudulent practices as set forth in Section VI. 3.2 In further pursuance of this policy, Bidders shall permit and shall cause its agents (where declared or not), sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers and to permit the Bank to inspect all accounts, records and other documents relating to the submission of the application, bid submission (in case prequalified), and contract performance (in the case of award), and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank. |
| 4. Eligible Bidders | * 1. A Bidder may be a firm that is a private entity, a government-owned entity—subject to ITB 4.5—or any combination of such entities in the form of a joint venture (JV) under an existing agreement or with the intent to enter into such an agreement supported by a letter of intent. In the case of a joint venture, all members shall be jointly and severally liable for the execution of the Contract in accordance with the Contract terms. The JV shall nominate a Representative who shall have the authority to conduct all business for and on behalf of any and all the members of the JV during the bidding process and, in the event the JV is awarded the Contract, during contract execution. **Unless specified in the BDS**, there is no limit on the number of members in a JV.   2. A Bidder shall not have a conflict of interest. Any Bidder found to have a conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A Bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest for the purpose of this bidding process, if the Bidder:  directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by or is under common control with another Bidder; orreceives or has received any direct or indirect subsidy from another Bidder; orhas the same legal representative as another Bidder; orhas a relationship with another Bidder, directly or through common third parties, that puts it in a position to influence the bid of another Bidder, or influence the decisions of the Purchaser regarding this bidding process; orparticipates in more than one bid in this bidding process. Participation by a Bidder in more than one Bid will result in the disqualification of all Bids in which such Bidder is involved. However, this does not limit the inclusion of the same subcontractor in more than one bid; orany of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the works that are the subject of the bid; orany of its affiliates has been hired (or is proposed to be hired) by the Purchaser or Borrower for the Contract implementation; orwould be providing goods, works, or non-consulting services resulting from or directly related to consulting services for the preparation or implementation of the project specified in the BDS ITB 2.1 that it provided or were provided by any affiliate that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with that firm; orhas a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Borrower (or of the project implementing agency, or of a recipient of a part of the loan) who: (i) are directly or indirectly involved in the preparation of the bidding documents or specifications of the contract, and/or the bid evaluation process of such contract; or (ii) would be involved in the implementation or supervision of such contract unless the conflict stemming from such relationship has been resolved in a manner acceptable to the Bank throughout the procurement process and execution of the contract  * 1. A Bidder may have the nationality of any country, subject to the restrictions pursuant to ITB 4.7. A Bidder shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if the Bidder is constituted, incorporated or registered in and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country, as evidenced by its articles of incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association) and its registration documents, as the case may be. This criterion also shall apply to the determination of the nationality of proposed sub-contractors or sub-consultants for any part of the Contract including related Services.   2. A Bidder that has been sanctioned by the Bank in accordance with the above ITB 3.1, including in accordance with the Bank’s Guidelines on Preventing and Combating Corruption in Projects Financed by IBRD Loans and IDA Credits and Grants (“Anti-Corruption Guidelines”), shall be ineligible to be prequalified for, bid for, or be awarded a Bank-financed contract or benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or otherwise, during such period of time as the Bank shall have determined. The list of debarred firms and individuals is available at the electronic address **specified in the BDS.**   3. Bidders that are Government-owned enterprises or institutions in the Purchaser’s Country may participate only if they can establish that they (i) are legally and financially autonomous (ii) operate under commercial law, and (iii) are not dependent agencies of the Purchaser. To be eligible, a government-owned enterprise or institution shall establish to the Bank’s satisfaction, through all relevant documents, including its Charter and other information the Bank may request, that it: (i) is a legal entity separate from the government (ii) does not currently receive substantial subsidies or budget support; (iii) operates like any commercial enterprise, and, inter alia, is not obliged to pass on its surplus to the government, can acquire rights and liabilities, borrow funds and be liable for repayment of its debts, and can be declared bankrupt; and (iv) is not bidding for a contract to be awarded by the department or agency of the government which under their applicable laws or regulations is the reporting or supervisory authority of the enterprise or has the ability to exercise influence or control over the enterprise or institution.   4. A Bidder shall not be under suspension from bidding by the Purchaser as the result of the operation of a Bid–Securing Declaration.   5. Firms and individuals may be ineligible if so indicated in Section V and (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, the Borrower’s country prohibits commercial relations with that country, provided that the Bank is satisfied that such exclusion does not preclude effective competition for the supply of goods or the contracting of works or services required; or (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Borrower’s country prohibits any import of goods or contracting of works or services from that country, or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country.   6. A Bidder shall provide such evidence of eligibility satisfactory to the Purchaser, as the Purchaser shall reasonably request. |
| 5. Eligible Goods and Related Services | * 1. All the Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract and financed by the Bank may have their origin in any country in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries.   2. For purposes of this Clause, the term “goods” includes commodities, raw material, machinery, equipment, and industrial plants; and “related services” includes services such as insurance, installation, training, and initial maintenance.   3. The term “origin” means the country where the goods have been mined, grown, cultivated, produced, manufactured or processed; or, through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components. |
|  | B. Contents of Bidding Document |
| 6. Sections of Bidding Document | * 1. The Bidding Documents consist of Parts 1, 2, and 3, which include all the Sections indicated below, and should be read in conjunction with any Addenda issued in accordance with ITB 8.   **PART 1 Bidding Procedures**   * Section I. Instructions to Bidders (ITB) * Section II. Bidding Data Sheet (BDS) * Section III. Evaluation and Qualification Criteria * Section IV. Bidding Forms * Section V. Eligible Countries * Section VI. Bank Policy-Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices |
|  | **PART 2 Supply Requirements**   * Section VII. Schedule of Requirements   **PART 3 Contract**   * Section VIII. General Conditions of Contract (GCC) * Section IX. Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) * Section X. Contract Forms |
|  | * 1. The Invitation for Bids issued by the Purchaser is not part of the Bidding Document.   2. Unless obtained directly from the Purchaser, the Purchaser is not responsible for the completeness of the document, responses to requests for clarification, the Minutes of the pre-Bid meeting (if any), or Addenda to the Bidding Document in accordance with ITB 8. In case of any contradiction, documents obtained directly from the Purchaser shall prevail.   3. The Bidder is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the Bidding Documents and to furnish with its Bid all information or documentation as is required by the Bidding Documents. |
| 7. Clarification of Bidding Documents | * 1. A Bidder requiring any clarification of the Bidding Document shall contact the Purchaser in writing at the Purchaser’s address **specified in the** **BDS**. The Purchaser will respond in writing to any request for clarification, provided that such request is received prior to the deadline for submission of bids within a period **specified in the BDS.** The Purchaser shall forward copies of its response to all Bidders who have acquired the Bidding Documents in accordance with ITB 6.3, including a description of the inquiry but without identifying its source. If so **specified in the BDS**, the Purchaser shall also promptly publish its response at the web page **identified in the BDS**. Should the clarification result in changes to the essential elements of the Bidding Documents, the Purchaser shall amend the Bidding Documents following the procedure under ITB 8 and ITB 22.2. |
| 8. Amendment of Bidding Document | * 1. At any time prior to the deadline for submission of bids, the Purchaser may amend the Bidding Documents by issuing addenda.   2. Any addendum issued shall be part of the Bidding Documents and shall be communicated in writing to all who have obtained the Bidding Documents from the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 6.3. The Purchaser shall also promptly publish the addendum on the Purchaser’s web page in accordance with ITB 7.1.   3. To give prospective Bidders reasonable time in which to take an addendum into account in preparing their bids, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of bids, pursuant to ITB 22.2. |
|  | C. Preparation of Bids |
| 9. Cost of Bidding | * 1. The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its bid, and the Purchaser shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the bidding process. |
| 10. Language of Bid | * 1. The Bid, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the bid exchanged by the Bidder and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language **specified in the BDS.** Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Bid may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages into the language **specified in the** **BDS,** in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, such translation shall govern. |
| 11. Documents Comprising the Bid | * 1. The Bid shall comprise the following:  Letter of Bid in accordance with ITB 12;  * + 1. completed schedules , in accordance with ITB 12 and 14  Bid Security or Bid-Securing Declaration, in accordance with ITB 19.1;alternative bids, if permissible, in accordance with ITB 13;written confirmation authorizing the signatory of the Bid to commit the Bidder, in accordance with ITB 20.2;documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 17 establishing the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the contract if its bid is accepted;documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 17 establishing the Bidder’s eligibility to bid;documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 16, that the Goods and Related Services to be supplied by the Bidder are of eligible origin;documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 16 and 30, that the Goods and Related Services conform to the Bidding Documents;any other document **required in the BDS.** 11.2 In addition to the requirements under ITB 11.1, bids submitted by a JV shall include a copy of the Joint Venture Agreement entered into by all members. Alternatively, a letter of intent to execute a Joint Venture Agreement in the event of a successful bid shall be signed by all members and submitted with the bid, together with a copy of the proposed Agreement.  11.3 The Bidder shall furnish in the Letter of Bid information on commissions and gratuities, if any, paid or to be paid to agents or any other party relating to this Bid. |
| 12. Letter of Bid and Price Schedules | * 1. The Letter of Bid and Price Schedules shall be prepared using the relevant forms furnished in Section IV, Bidding Forms. The forms must be completed without any alterations to the text, and no substitutes shall be accepted except as provided under ITB 20.2. All blank spaces shall be filled in with the information requested. |
| 13. Alternative Bids | * 1. Unless otherwise **specified in the** **BDS,** alternative bids shall not be considered. |
| 14. Bid Prices and Discounts | * 1. The prices and discounts quoted by the Bidder in the Letter of Bid and in the Price Schedules shall conform to the requirements specified below.   2. All lots (contracts) and items must be listed and priced separately in the Price Schedules.   3. The price to be quoted in the Letter of Bid in accordance with ITB 12.1 shall be the total price of the bid, excluding any discounts offered.   4. The Bidder shall quote any discounts and indicate the methodology for their application in the Letter of Bid, in accordance with ITB 12.1.   5. Prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed during the Bidder’s performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account, **unless otherwise specified in the BDS** A bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation shall be treated as nonresponsive and shall be rejected, pursuant to ITB 29. However, if in accordance with the BDS, prices quoted by the Bidder shall be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract, a bid submitted with a fixed price quotation shall not be rejected, but the price adjustment shall be treated as zero.   6. If so specified in ITB 1.1, bids are being invited for individual lots (contracts) or for any combination of lots (packages). Unless otherwise **specified in the BDS,** prices quoted shall correspond to 100 % of the items specified for each lot and to 100% of the quantities specified for each item of a lot. Bidders wishing to offer discounts for the award of more than one Contract shall specify in their bid the price reductions applicable to each package, or alternatively, to individual Contracts within the package. Discounts shall be submitted in accordance with ITB 14.4 provided the bids for all lots (contracts) are opened at the same time.   7. The terms EXW, CIP, and other similar terms shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms, published by The International Chamber of Commerce, **as specified in the** **BDS.**   8. Prices shall be quoted as specified in each Price Schedule included in Section IV, Bidding Forms. The dis-aggregation of price components is required solely for the purpose of facilitating the comparison of bids by the Purchaser. This shall not in any way limit the Purchaser’s right to contract on any of the terms offered. In quoting prices, the Bidder shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible country, in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries. Similarly, the Bidder may obtain insurance services from any eligible country in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries. Prices shall be entered in the following manner:  For Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country: (i) the price of the Goods quoted EXW (ex-works, ex-factory, ex warehouse, ex showroom, or off-the-shelf, as applicable), including all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of the Goods;  (ii) any Purchaser’s Country sales tax and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder; and  (iii) the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods to their final destination (Project Site) **specified in the** **BDS.**   1. For Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be imported: 2. the price of the Goods, quoted CIP named place of destination, in the Purchaser’s Country, as **specified in the** **BDS;** 3. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods from the named place of destination to their final destination (Project Site) **specified in the** **BDS;** 4. For Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported: 5. the price of the Goods, including the original import value of the Goods; plus any mark-up (or rebate); plus any other related local cost, and custom duties and other import taxes already paid or to be paid on the Goods already imported. 6. the custom duties and other import taxes already paid (need to be supported with documentary evidence) or to be paid on the Goods already imported; 7. the price of the Goods, obtained as the difference between (i) and (ii) above; 8. any Purchaser’s Country sales and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder; and 9. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods from the named place of destination to their final destination (Project Site) **specified in the** **BDS.** 10. for Related Services, other than inland transportation and other services required to convey the Goods to their final destination, whenever such Related Services are specified in the Schedule of Requirements:     1. the price of each item comprising the Related Services (inclusive of any applicable taxes). |
| 15. Currencies of Bid and Payment | * 1. The currency(ies) of the bid and the currency(ies) of payments shall be as specified in the BDS*.*The Bidder shall quote in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country the portion of the bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in the currency of the Purchaser’s country, unless otherwise **specified in the BDS.**   2. The Bidder may express the bid price in any currency. If the Bidder wishes to be paid in a combination of amounts in different currencies, it may quote its price accordingly but shall use no more than three foreign currencies in addition to the currency of the Purchaser’s Country. |
| 16. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Conformity of the Goods and Related Services | * 1. To establish the eligibility of the Goods and Related Services in accordance with ITB 5, Bidders shall complete the country of origin declarations in the Price Schedule Forms, included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   2. To establish the conformity of the Goods and Related Services to the Bidding Documents, the Bidder shall furnish as part of its Bid the documentary evidence that the Goods conform to the technical specifications and standards specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.   3. The documentary evidence may be in the form of literature, drawings or data, and shall consist of a detailed item by item description of the essential technical and performance characteristics of the Goods and Related Services, demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the Goods and Related Services to the technical specification, and if applicable, a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.   4. The Bidder shall also furnish a list giving full particulars, including available sources and current prices of spare parts, special tools, etc., necessary for the proper and continuing functioning of the Goods during the period **specified in the** **BDS** following commencement of the use of the goods by the Purchaser.   5. Standards for workmanship, process, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers specified by the Purchaser in the Schedule of Requirements, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The Bidder may offer other standards of quality, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers, provided that it demonstrates, to the Purchaser’s satisfaction, that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence or are superior to those specified in the Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. |
| 17. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder | * 1. To establish Bidder’s their eligibility in accordance with ITB 4, Bidders shall complete the Letter of Bid, included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   2. The documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the contract if its bid is accepted shall establish to the Purchaser’s satisfaction:      1. that, if **required in the** **BDS,** a Bidder that does not manufacture or produce the Goods it offers to supply shall submit the Manufacturer’s Authorization using the form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms to demonstrate that it has been duly authorized by the manufacturer or producer of the Goods to supply these Goods in the Purchaser’s Country;      2. that, if **required in the** **BDS,** in case of a Bidder not doing business within the Purchaser’s Country, the Bidder is or will be (if awarded the contract) represented by an Agent in the country equipped and able to carry out the Supplier’s maintenance, repair and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications; and      3. that the Bidder meets each of the qualification criterion specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. |
| 18. Period of Validity of Bids | * 1. Bids shall remain valid for the period **specified in the** **BDS** after the bid submission deadline date prescribed by the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 22.1. A bid valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Purchaser as nonresponsive.   2. In exceptional circumstances, prior to the expiration of the bid validity period, the Purchaser may request bidders to extend the period of validity of their bids. The request and the responses shall be made in writing. If a Bid Security is requested in accordance with ITB Clause 19, it shall also be extended for a corresponding period. A Bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its Bid Security. A Bidder granting the request shall not be required or permitted to modify its bid, except as provided in ITB 18.3.   3. If the award is delayed by a period exceeding fifty-six (56) days beyond the expiry of the initial bid validity, the Contract price shall be determined as follows:      1. In the case of fixed price contracts, the Contract price shall be the bid price adjusted by the factor **specified in the** **BDS**.      2. In the case of adjustable price contracts, no adjustment shall be made.      3. In any case, bid evaluation shall be based on the bid price without taking into consideration the applicable correction from those indicated above. |
| 19. Bid Security | * 1. The Bidder shall furnish as part of its bid, either a Bid-Securing Declaration or a bid security, as **specified in the** **BDS,** in original form and, in the case of a bid security**.** In the amount and currency **specified in the BDS.**   2. A Bid Securing Declaration shall use the form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   3. If a bid security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, the bid security shall be a demand guarantee in any of the following forms at the Bidder’s option:  an unconditional guarantee issued by a bank or financial institution (such as an insurance, bonding or surety company);an irrevocable letter of credit;a cashier’s or certified check; oranother security **specified in the BDS**, from a reputable source from an eligible country. If the unconditional guarantee is issued by a financial institution located outside the Purchaser’s Country, the issuing financial institution shall have a correspondent financial institution located in the Purchaser’s Country to make it enforceable. In the case of a bank guarantee, the bid security shall be submitted either using the Bid Security Form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms, or in another substantially similar format approved by the Purchaser prior to bid submission. The bid security shall be valid for twenty-eight (28) days beyond the original validity period of the bid, or beyond any period of extension if requested under ITB 18.2.   * 1. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, any bid not accompanied by a substantially responsive Bid Security shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non-responsive.   2. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, the Bid Security of unsuccessful Bidders shall be returned as promptly as possible upon the successful Bidder’s signing the contract and furnishing the Performance Security pursuant to ITB 42.   3. The Bid Security of the successful Bidder shall be returned as promptly as possible once the successful Bidder has signed the contract and furnished the required performance security.   4. The Bid Security may be forfeited or the Bid Securing Declaration executed:  if a Bidder withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid, or any extension thereto provided by the Bidder ; orif the successful Bidder fails to:sign the Contract in accordance with ITB41; orfurnish a performance security in accordance with ITB 42.  * 1. The bid security or Bid- Securing Declaration of a JV must be in the name of the JV that submits the bid. If the JV has not been legally constituted into a legally enforceable JV at the time of bidding, the bid security or Bid-Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future members as named in the letter of intent referred to in ITB 4.1 and ITB 11.2.   2. If a bid security is not required in the BDS, pursuant to ITB 19.1, and   3. if a Bidder withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid, or   4. if the successful Bidder fails to: sign the Contract in accordance with ITB 41; or furnish a performance security in accordance with ITB 42;   the Borrower may, **if provided for in the BDS**, declare the Bidder ineligible to be awarded a contract by the Purchaser for a period of time **as stated in the BDS**. |
| 20. Format and Signing of Bid | * 1. The Bidder shall prepare one original of the documents comprising the bid as described in ITB 11 and clearly mark it “Original.” Alternative bids, if permitted in accordance with ITB 13, shall be clearly marked “Alternative.” In addition, the Bidder shall submit copies of the bid, in the number specified in the BDS and clearly mark them “Copy.” In the event of any discrepancy between the original and the copies, the original shall prevail.   2. The original and all copies of the bid shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Bidder. This authorization shall consist of a written confirmation as specified in the BDS and shall be attached to the bid. The name and position held by each person signing the authorization must be typed or printed below the signature. All pages of the bid where entries or amendments have been made shall be signed or initialed by the person signing the bid.   3. In case the Bidder is a JV, the Bid shall be signed by an authorized representative of the JV on behalf of the JV, and so as to be legally binding on all the members as evidenced by a power of attorney signed by their legally authorized representatives.   4. Any inter-lineation, erasures, or overwriting shall be valid only if they are signed or initialed by the person signing the bid. |
|  | D. Submission and Opening of Bids |
| 21. Sealing and Marking of Bids | * 1. The Bidder shall enclose the original and all copies of the bid, including alternative bids, if permitted in accordance with ITB 13, in separate sealed envelopes, duly marking the envelopes as “Original”, “Alternative” and “Copy.” These envelopes containing the original and the copies shall then be enclosed in one single envelope.   2. The inner and outer envelopes shall:  bear the name and address of the Bidder;be addressed to the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 24.1;bear the specific identification of this bidding process indicated in ITB 1.1**;** andbear a warning not to open before the time and date for bid opening.  * 1. If all envelopes are not sealed and marked as required, the Purchaser will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the bid. |
| 22. Deadline for Submission of Bids | * 1. Bids must be received by the Purchaser at the address and no later than the date and time **specified** **in the** **BDS.** When so specified in the BDS, bidders shall have the option of submitting their bids electronically. Bidders submitting bids electronically shall follow the electronic bid submission procedures specified in the BDS.   2. The Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of bids by amending the Bidding Documents in accordance with ITB 8, in which case all rights and obligations of the Purchaser and Bidders previously subject to the deadline shall thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended. |
| 23. Late Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall not consider any bid that arrives after the deadline for submission of bids, in accordance with ITB 22. Any bid received by the Purchaser after the deadline for submission of bids shall be declared late, rejected, and returned unopened to the Bidder. |
| 24. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids | * 1. A Bidder may withdraw, substitute, or modify its Bid after it has been submitted by sending a written notice, duly signed by an authorized representative, and shall include a copy of the authorization (the power of attorney) in accordance with ITB 20.2, (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies ). The corresponding substitution or modification of the bid must accompany the respective written notice. All notices must be:  1. prepared and submitted in accordance with ITB 20 and 21 (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies), and in addition, the respective envelopes shall be clearly marked “Withdrawal,” “Substitution,” or “Modification;” and 2. received by the Purchaser prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of bids, in accordance with ITB 22.    1. Bids requested to be withdrawn in accordance with ITB 24.1 shall be returned unopened to the Bidders.    2. No bid may be withdrawn, substituted, or modified in the interval between the deadline for submission of bids and the expiration of the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid or any extension thereof. |
| 25. Bid Opening | * 1. Except as in the cases specified in ITB 23 and 24, the Purchaser shall publicly open and read out in accordance with ITB 25.3 all bids received by the deadline at the date, time and place **specified in the** **BDS** in the presence of Bidders’ designated representatives and anyone who choose to attend. Any specific electronic bid opening procedures required if electronic bidding is permitted in accordance with ITB 22.1, shall be as **specified in the** **BDS.**   2. First, envelopes marked “Withdrawal” shall be opened and read out and the envelope with the corresponding bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. If the withdrawal envelope does not contain a copy of the “power of attorney” confirming the signature as a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Bidder, the corresponding bid will be opened. No bid withdrawal shall be permitted unless the corresponding withdrawal notice contains a valid authorization to request the withdrawal and is read out at bid opening. Next, envelopes marked “Substitution” shall be opened and read out and exchanged with the corresponding Bid being substituted, and the substituted Bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. No Bid substitution shall be permitted unless the corresponding substitution notice contains a valid authorization to request the substitution and is read out at bid opening. Envelopes marked “Modification” shall be opened and read out with the corresponding Bid. No Bid modification shall be permitted unless the corresponding modification notice contains a valid authorization to request the modification and is read out at Bid opening. Only bids that are opened and read out at Bid opening shall be considered further.   3. All other envelopes shall be opened one at a time, reading out: the name of the Bidder and whether there is a modification; the total Bid Prices, per lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts and alternative bids; the presence or absence of a Bid Security, if required; and any other details as the Purchaser may consider appropriate. Only discounts and alternative bids read out at Bid opening shall be considered for evaluation. The Letter of Bid and the Price Schedules are to be initialed by representatives of the Purchaser attending bid opening in the manner **specified in the** **BDS.** The Purchaser shall neither discuss the merits of any bid nor reject any bid (except for late bids, in accordance with ITB 25.1).   4. The Purchaser shall prepare a record of the bid opening that shall include, as a minimum: the name of the Bidder and whether there is a withdrawal, substitution, or modification; the Bid Price, per lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts, and alternative bids; and the presence or absence of a Bid Security, if one was required. The Bidders’ representatives who are present shall be requested to sign the record. The omission of a Bidder’s signature on the record shall not invalidate the contents and effect of the record. A copy of the record shall be distributed to all Bidders. |
|  | E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids |
| 26. Confidentiality | * 1. Information relating to the evaluation of bids and recommendation of contract award, shall not be disclosed to bidders or any other persons not officially concerned with the bidding process until information on Contract Award is communication to all Bidders in accordance with ITB 40.   2. Any effort by a Bidder to influence the Purchaser in the evaluation or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of its Bid.   3. Notwithstanding ITB 26.2, from the time of bid opening to the time of Contract Award, if any Bidder wishes to contact the Purchaser on any matter related to the bidding process, it should do so in writing. |
| 27. Clarification of Bids | * 1. To assist in the examination, evaluation, comparison of the bids, and qualification of the Bidders, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, ask any Bidder for a clarification of its Bid. Any clarification submitted by a Bidder in respect to its Bid and that is not in response to a request by the Purchaser shall not be considered. The Purchaser’s request for clarification and the response shall be in writing. No change, including any voluntary increase or decrease, in the prices or substance of the Bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted, except to confirm the correction of arithmetic errors discovered by the Purchaser in the Evaluation of the bids, in accordance with ITB 31.   2. If a Bidder does not provide clarifications of its bid by the date and time set in the Purchaser’s request for clarification, its bid may be rejected. |
| 28. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions | * 1. During the evaluation of bids, the following definitions apply:  1. “Deviation” is a departure from the requirements specified in the Bidding Documents; 2. “Reservation” is the setting of limiting conditions or withholding from complete acceptance of the requirements specified in the Bidding Documents; and 3. “Omission” is the failure to submit part or all of the information or documentation required in the Bidding Documents |
| 29. Determination of Responsiveness | * 1. The Purchaser’s determination of a bid’s responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the bid itself, as defined in ITB 11.   2. A substantially responsive Bid is one that meets the requirements of the Bidding Documents without material deviation, reservation, or omission. A material deviation, reservation, or omission is one that:  if accepted, wouldaffect in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Goods and Related Services specified in the Contract; orlimit in any substantial way, inconsistent with the Bidding Documents, the Purchaser’s rights or the Bidder’s obligations under the Contract; orif rectified, would unfairly affect the competitive position of other bidders presenting substantially responsive bids.  * 1. The Purchaser shall examine the technical aspects of the bid submitted in accordance with ITB 16 and ITB 17, in particular, to confirm that all requirements of Section VII, Schedule of Requirements have been met without any material deviation or reservation, or omission.   2. If a bid is not substantially responsive to the requirements of Bidding Documents, it shall be rejected by the Purchaser and may not subsequently be made responsive by correction of the material deviation, reservation, or omission. |
| 30. Nonconformi­ties, Errors and Omissions | * 1. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser may waive any nonconformities in the Bid.   2. Provided that a bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser may request that the Bidder submit the necessary information or documentation, within a reasonable period of time, to rectify nonmaterial nonconformities or omissions in the bid related to documentation requirements. Such omission shall not be related to any aspect of the price of the Bid. Failure of the Bidder to comply with the request may result in the rejection of its Bid.   3. Provided that a bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser shall rectify quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities related to the Bid Price. To this effect, the Bid Price shall be adjusted, for comparison purposes only, to reflect the price of a missing or non-conforming item or component. |
| 31. Correction of Arithmetical Errors | * Provided that the Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser shall correct arithmetical errors on the following basis:  if there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the line item total that is obtained by multiplying the unit price by the quantity, the unit price shall prevail and the line item total shall be corrected, unless in the opinion of the Purchaser there is an obvious misplacement of the decimal point in the unit price, in which case the line item total as quoted shall govern and the unit price shall be corrected;if there is an error in a total corresponding to the addition or subtraction of subtotals, the subtotals shall prevail and the total shall be corrected; andif there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in which case the amount in figures shall prevail subject to (a) and (b) above.  1. Bidders shall be requested to accept correction of arithmetical errors. Failure to accept the correction in accordance with ITB 31.1, shall result in the rejection of the Bid. |
| 32. Conversion to Single Currency | * 1. For evaluation and comparison purposes, the currency(ies) of the Bid shall be converted in a single currency as **specified in the** **BDS.** |
| 33. Margin of Preference | * 1. **Unless otherwise specified in the** **BDS,** a margin of preference shall not apply. |
| 34. Evaluation of Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in this Clause. No other evaluation criteria or methodologies shall be permitted.   2. To evaluate a Bid, the Purchaser shall consider the following:  evaluation will be done for Items or Lots (contracts), as **specified in the** **BDS;** and the Bid Price as quoted in accordance with clause 14;price adjustment for correction of arithmetic errors in accordance with ITB 31.1;price adjustment due to discounts offered in accordance with ITB 14.3;converting the amount resulting from applying (a) to (c) above, if relevant, to a single currency in accordance with ITB 32;price adjustment due to quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities in accordance with ITB 30.3;the additional evaluation factors are specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria;  * 1. The estimated effect of the price adjustment provisions of the Conditions of Contract, applied over the period of execution of the Contract, shall not be taken into account in bid evaluation.   2. If these Bidding Documents allows Bidders to quote separate prices for different lots (contracts), the methodology to determine the lowest evaluated price of the lot (contract) combinations, including any discounts offered in the Letter of Bid Form, is specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria   3. The Purchaser’s evaluation of a bid will exclude and not take into account:  in the case of Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the goods if a contract is awarded to the Bidder;in the case of Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported or to be imported, customs duties and other import taxes levied on the imported Good, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder;any allowance for price adjustment during the period of execution of the contract, if provided in the bid.  * 1. The Purchaser’s evaluation of a bid may require the consideration of other factors, in addition to the Bid Price quoted in accordance with ITB 14. These factors may be related to the characteristics, performance, and terms and conditions of purchase of the Goods and Related Services. The effect of the factors selected, if any, shall be expressed in monetary terms to facilitate comparison of bids, unless otherwise **specified in the BDS** from amongst those set out in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. The criteria and methodologies to be used shall be as specified in ITB 34.2 (f). |
| 35. Comparison of Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall compare the evaluated prices of all substantially responsive bids established in accordance with ITB 34.2 to determine the lowest evaluated bid. The comparison shall be on the basis of CIP (place of final destination) prices for imported goods and EXW prices, plus cost of inland transportation and insurance to place of destination, for goods manufactured within the Borrower’s country, together with prices for any required installation, training, commissioning and other services. The evaluation of prices shall not take into account custom duties and other taxes levied on imported goods quoted CIP and sales and similar taxes levied in connection with the sale or delivery of goods. |
| 36. Qualification of the Bidder | * 1. The Purchaser shall determine to its satisfaction whether the Bidder that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated and substantially responsive bid meets the qualifying criteria specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.   2. The determination shall be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications submitted by the Bidder, pursuant to ITB 17.   3. An affirmative determination shall be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Bidder. A negative determination shall result in disqualification of the bid, in which event the Purchaser shall proceed to the next lowest evaluated bid to make a similar determination of that Bidder’s qualifications to perform satisfactorily. |
| 37. Purchaser’s Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids | * 1. The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any bid, and to annul the bidding process and reject all bids at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to Bidders. In case of annulment, all bids submitted and specifically, bid securities, shall be promptly returned to the Bidders. |
|  | F. Award of Contract |
| 38. Award Criteria | * 1. Subject to ITB 37.1, the Purchaser shall award the Contract to the Bidder whose bid has been determined to be the lowest evaluated bid and is substantially responsive to the Bidding Documents, provided further that the Bidder is determined to be qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily. |
| 39. Purchaser’s Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award | * 1. At the time the Contract is awarded, the Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of Goods and Related Services originally specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements, provided this does not exceed the percentages **specified in the BDS,** and without any change in the unit prices or other terms and conditions of the bid and the Bidding Documents. |
| 40. Notification of Award | * 1. Prior to the expiration of the period of bid validity, the Purchaser shall notify the successful Bidder, in writing, that its Bid has been accepted. The notification letter (hereinafter and in the Conditions of Contract and Contract Forms called the “Letter of Acceptance”) shall specify the sum that the Purchaser will pay the Supplier in consideration of the supply of Goods (hereinafter and in the Conditions of Contract and Contract Forms called “the Contract Price”). At the same time, the Purchaser shall also notify all other Bidders of the results of the bidding and shall publish in *UNDB online* the results identifying the bid and lot (contract) numbers and the following information:   (i) name of each Bidder who submitted a Bid;  (ii) bid prices as read out at Bid Opening;  (iii) name and evaluated prices of each Bid that was evaluated;  (iv) name of bidders whose bids were rejected and the reasons for their rejection; and  (v) name of the successful Bidder, and the Price it offered, as well as the duration and summary scope of the contract awarded.   * 1. Until a formal Contract is prepared and executed, the notification of award shall constitute a binding Contract.   2. The Purchaser shall promptly respond in writing to any unsuccessful Bidder who, after notification of award in accordance with ITB 40.1, requests in writing the grounds on which its bid was not selected. |
| 41. Signing of Contract | * 1. Promptly after notification, the Purchaser shall send the successful Bidder the Contract Agreement.   2. Within twenty-eight (28) days of receipt of the Contract Agreement, the successful Bidder shall sign, date, and return it to the Purchaser.   3. Notwithstanding ITB 41.2 above, in case signing of the Contract Agreement is prevented by any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, to the country of the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, where such export restrictions arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, the Bidder shall not be bound by its bid, always provided however, that the Bidder can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser and of the Bank that signing of the Contact Agreement has not been prevented by any lack of diligence on the part of the Bidder in completing any formalities, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. |
| 42. Performance Security | * 1. Within twenty eight (28) days of the receipt of notification of award from the Purchaser, the successful Bidder, if required, shall furnish the Performance Security in accordance with the GCC, subject to ITB 34.5, using for that purpose the Performance Security Form included in Section X, Contract Forms, or another Form acceptable to the Purchaser. If the Performance Security furnished by the successful Bidder is in the form of a bond, it shall be issued by a bonding or insurance company that has been determined by the successful Bidder to be acceptable to the Purchaser. A foreign institution providing a bond shall have a correspondent financial institution located in the Purchaser’s Country.   2. Failure of the successful Bidder to submit the above-mentioned Performance Security or sign the Contract shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Bid Security. In that event the Purchaser may award the Contract to the next lowest evaluated Bidder, whose bid is substantially responsive and is determined by the Purchaser to be qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily. |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Section II. Bid Data Sheet (BDS)  The following specific data for the goods to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Instructions to Bidders (ITB). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in ITB. | |
| **ITB Clause Reference** | **A. General** |
| **ITB 1.1** | The reference number of the Invitation for Bids is: ***ICB- 1/2019*** |
| **ITB 1.1** | The Purchaser is***: Center for Education Projects PIU SA of MoES*** |
| **ITB 1.1** | The name of the ICB is: ***“Procurement of Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Geography Laboratory Equipment for High Schools” of Armenia***  The identification numberof the ICB is: ***ICB- 1/2019***  The number and identification of lots (contracts)comprising this ICB is:  *The Bid will be performed under 4 (four) lots. (See Section VI. Schedule of*  *Requirements).*  ***Lot 1****: The name of products, quantity per school and total quantity of*  *products comprising the “Physics Laboratory Equipment” are given in*  ***Section VII. Schedule of Requirements.***  ***Lot 2:*** *The name of products, quantity per school and total quantity of*  *products comprising the “Chemistry Laboratory Equipment” are given in*  ***Section VII. Schedule of Requirements.***  ***Lot 3:*** *The name of products, quantity per school and total quantity of*  *products comprising the “Biology Laboratory Equipment” are given in*  ***Section VII. Schedule of Requirements.***  ***Lot 4:*** *The name of products, quantity per school and total quantity of products comprising the “Geography Laboratory Equipment” are given in* ***Section VII. Schedule of Requirements.***  Bidders have the option to bid for one lot, two lots, three lots or all four lots. Bids will be evaluated on a per lot basis. Discounts, if any, offered for each lot will be considered in the evaluation of bids. Discounts for combined lots will be taken into account in evaluation of bids. |
| **ITB 2.1** | The Borrower is: **Republic of Armenia** |
| **ITB 2.1** | Loan or Financing Agreement amount: **USD $37,5 mln.** |
| **ITB 2.1** | The name of the Project is: **Education Improvement Project** |
| **ITB 4.1** | Maximum number of members in the JV shall be: **3 (three)** |
| IITB 4.4 | A list of debarred firms and individuals is available on the Bank’s external website: <http://www.worldbank.org/debarr.> |
|  | **B. Contents of Bidding Documents** |
| **ITB 7.1** | For **Clarification of bid purposes** only, the Purchaser’s address is:  Attention: **Mr. Grisha Hovhannisyan**  Address: **73 Simon Vratsyan str.**  Floor/ Room number*:* **2nd floor**  City: **Yerevan**  Country: **Republic of Armenia**  Telephone: **+374 10 575690**  Facsimile number: **+374 10 559750**  Electronic mail address: **info@cfep.am**  Requests for clarification should be received by the Employer no later than: **14 (fourteen) days prior to the submission deadline*.*** |
| **ITB 7.1** | Web page: ***N/A*** |
|  | **C. Preparation of Bids** |
| **ITB 10.1** | The language of the bid is: **English**  All correspondence exchange shall be in **English** language.  Language for translation of supporting documents and printed literature is **English***.* |
| **ITB 11.1 (j)** | The Bidder shall submit the following additional documents in its bid: **N/A** |
| **ITB 13.1** | Alternative Bids **shall not be** considered. |
| **ITB 14.5** | The prices quoted by the Bidder **shall not be** subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract. |
| **ITB 14.6** | Prices quoted for each lot shall correspond **to 100** percent of the items specified for each lot.  Prices quoted for each item of a lot shall correspond **to 100** percent of the quantities specified for this item of a lot. |
| **ITB 14.7** | The Incoterms edition is: **Incoterms 2010.** |
| **ITB 14.8 (b) (i) and (c)(iii)** | Place of Destination: **The custom service border of the Republic of Armenia** |
| **ITB 14.8 (a) (iii);(b)(ii) and (c)(v)** | “Final destination (Project Site)”: **Final places of destinations in the Purchaser’s Country as specified in the Section VII Schedule of Requirements - Site Table.** |
| **ITB 15.1** | The prices shall be quoted by the bidder in: **Any currency.**  The Bidder **is not** required to quote in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country the portion of the bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in that currency.  **The local bidders are reminded that the requirements of “The Law of the currency regulation and currency control”# 135-N, adopted by the National Assembly of RA on 24.11.2004, should be respected.** |
| **ITB 16.4** | Period of time the Goods are expected to be functioning (for the purpose of spare parts): **3 years** |
| **ITB 17.2 (a)** | Manufacturer’s authorization is: **required as specified in Section VII (Technical Specifications).** |
| ITB 17.2 (b) | After sales service is: **Not required** |
| **ITB 18.1** | The bid validity period shall be **120 (one hundred twenty)** days. |
| **ITB 18.3 (a)** | The bid price shall be adjusted by the following factor(s): *0.01% per day* |
| **ITB 19.1** | A **Bid Security****shall be** required. /**in the form of Bank Guarantee (issued by bank) included in Section IV Bidding Forms**/.  A Bid-Securing Declaration **shall not be**required.  The amount of the Bid Security shall not be less than the below listed amounts or an equivalent amount in a freely convertible currency for each lot:  **Lot 1: US$ 9 000**  **Lot 2: US$ 6 000**  **Lot 3: US$ 10 000**  **Lot 4: US$ 1 000**  Since bids will be evaluated and awarded on a per lot basis, a bidder who chooses to submit bid for more than one lot should submit separate bid security for each lot. |
| **ITB 19.3 (d)** | Other types of acceptable securities: **None** |
| **ITB 19.9** | **N/A** |
| **ITB 20.1** | In addition to the original of the bid, the number of copies is**: 2(two)** |
| **ITB 20.2** | The written confirmation of authorization to sign on behalf of the Bidder shall consist of**: The form of a written power of attorney.** |
|  | **D. Submission and Opening of Bids** |
| **ITB 22.1** | For **bid submission purposes** only, the Purchaser’s address is:  Attention: **Mr. Grisha Hovhannisyan**  Street Address: **73 Simon Vratsyan street**  Floor/ Room number: **2nd floor, (procurement unit)**  City: **Yerevan**  ZIP/Postal Code: **0070**  Country: **Republic of Armenia**  **The deadline for bid submission is:**  Date: ***August 08, 2019***  Time: ***16:00 (Local Time)***  Bidders **shall not** have the option of submitting their bids electronically. |
| **ITB 25.1** | The bid opening shall take place at: **CFEP PIU office**  Street Address: **73 Simon Vratsyan street**  Floor/ Room number: **2nd floor, (conference hall)**  City: **Yerevan**  Country: **Republic of Armenia**  Date: ***August 08, 2019***  Time: ***16:00 (Local Time)*** |
| **ITB 25.3** | The Letter of Bid and Price Schedules shallbe initialed by the **3 (three)** representatives of the Purchaser conducting Bid opening*.* |
| **E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids** | |
| **ITB 32.1** | The currency that shall be used for bid evaluation and comparison purposes to convert all bid prices expressed in various currencies into a single currency is: ***Armenian Drams*** /**AMD/**  The source of exchange rate shall be: **The Central Bank of Armenia (**[**http://www.cba.am**](http://www.cba.am)**)**  The date for the exchange rate shall be*:* **The date of the Bid opening.** |
| **ITB 33.1** | A margin of domestic preference **shall not**apply. |
| **ITB 34.2(a)** | Evaluation will be done per**Lot.**  **Bids will be evaluated lot by lot or by combination of lots. If a Price Schedule shows items listed but not priced or not listed in a Price Schedule but specified in other sections of the Bid, their prices shall be assumed to be included in the prices of other items.**    **Discounts, if any, offered for each lot will be considered in the evaluation of bids. Discounts for combined lots will be taken into account in evaluation of bids.** |
| **ITB 34.6** | The adjustments shall be determined using the following criteria, from amongst those set out in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria:   1. Deviation in Delivery schedule: **Yes. 0.5% per week after** 12 weeks **before** 14 weeks, **inclusive. Bids offering delivery later than** 14 weeks **will be rejected.** 2. Deviation in payment schedule: **No.** 3. the cost of major replacement components, mandatory spare parts, and service: **No.** 4. the availability in the Purchaser’s Country of spare parts and after-sales services for the equipment offered in the bid: **No.** 5. the projected operating and maintenance costs during the life of the equipment: **No.** 6. the performance and productivity of the equipment offered: **No.** |
|  | **F. Award of Contract** |
| **ITB 39.1** | The maximum percentage by which quantities may be increased is: **15%**  The maximum percentage by which quantities may be decreased is: **15%** |

Section III. Evaluation and Qualification Criteria

This Section contains all the criteria that the Purchaser shall use to evaluate a bid and qualify the Bidders. in accordance with ITB 34 and ITB 36, no other factors, methods or criteria shall be used.

**Contents**

[1. Margin of Preference (ITB 33) 36](#_Toc346722376)

[2. Evaluation (ITB 34) 36](#_Toc346722377)

[3. Qualification (ITB 36) 36](#_Toc346722378)

1. Margin of Preference (ITB 33) - NOT APPLICABLE

2. Evaluation (ITB 34)

**2.1. Evaluation Criteria (ITB 34.6)**

The Purchaser’s evaluation of a bid may take into account, in addition to the Bid Price quoted in accordance with ITB Clause 14.8, one or more of the following factors as specified in ITB 34.2(f) and in BDS referring to ITB 34.6**,** usingthe following criteria and methodologies.

(a) Delivery schedule. (as per Incoterms specified in the BDS)

*The Goods specified in the List of Goods are required to be delivered within the acceptable time range (after the earliest and before the final date, both dates inclusive) specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. No credit will be given to deliveries before the earliest date, and bids offering delivery after the final date shall be treated as nonresponsive. Within this acceptable period, an adjustment, as specified in BDS 34.6, will be added, for evaluation purposes only, to the bid price of bids offering deliveries later than the “Earliest Delivery Date” specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.*

**2.2. Multiple Contracts (ITB 34.4)**

The Purchaser shall award multiple contracts to the Bidder that offers the lowest evaluated combination of bids (one contract per bid) and meets the post-qualification criteria (this Section III, Sub-Section ITB 36.1 Post-Qualification Requirements)

The Purchaser shall:

(a) evaluate only lots or contracts that include the percentages of items per lot and quantity per item as specified in ITB 14.6

(b) take into account:

* + - 1. the lowest-evaluated bid for each lot and

(ii) the price reduction per lot and the methodology for its application as offered by the Bidder in its bid.

(iii) The Discount for the combination of Lots will be as follows: the discounted total evaluated price of the Bid submitted for the Lots will be compared with the total amount of the lowest evaluated Bids in the same Lots.

**2.3. Alternative Bids (ITB 13.1) -** NOT APPLICABLE

3. Qualification (ITB 36)

**3.1 Postqualification Requirements (ITB 36.1)**

After determining the lowest-evaluated bid in accordance with ITB 35.1, the Purchaser shall carry out the postqualification of the Bidder in accordance with ITB 36, using only the requirements specified. Requirements not included in the text below shall not be used in the evaluation of the Bidder’s qualifications.

(i) Financial Capability

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it meets the following financial requirement(s):

The Bidder should demonstrate soundness of its financial position and ownership of financial resources necessary to handle the requirements of the proposed Contract. Specifically, it should prove through submission of Audit Reports inclusive Auditors’ Opinion(s) and attached Notes to the financial statements for previous three years: 2016; 2017; 2018, ensuring that:

(i) Its average annual revenue for the previous three years (2016-2018) should be at least equal to the value of the bid. In order to qualify for more than one lot, bidders shall meet the aggregate requirement for relevant lots.

(ii) Its average Total Assets-to-Total Liabilities (net of equity) ratio for the previous three years (2016-2018) should be greater than 1

In case of JV:

i. Each member of the JV shall submit: Audit Reports inclusive Auditors’ Opinion(s) and attached Notes to the financial statements for previous three years: 2016; 2017; 2018.

ii. JV shall meet the following requirements:

* Average annual revenue for the previous three years (2016-2018) should be at least equal to the value of the bid. In order to qualify for more than one lot, bidders shall meet the aggregate requirement for relevant lots.
* Its average Total Assets-to-Total Liabilities (net of equity) ratio for the previous three years (2016-2018) should be greater than 1

(ii) Experience and Technical Capacity

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that it meets the following experience requirement(s):

i. The Bidder should be a legally registered entity. In this regard the Bidder is required to submit copies of State Registration Certificate and Charter.

ii. The Bidder should have been in the business of laboratory equipment supply at least from January 1, 2014. In this regard the Bidder is required to submit a statement representing the list of contracts performed by the Bidder started from January 1, 2014 and completed before the bid submission deadline, specifying the contractor, contract price, duration and type of laboratory equipment.

iii. The Bidder should have successfully implemented at least 2 contracts of laboratory equipment supply: started from January 1, 2014 and completed before the bid submission deadline for each submitted lot with at least the same total amount of each contract no less than the amount submitted for the current lot. The Bidder should provide copies of contracts, invoices and final acceptance acts (with supplied items, quantities and amount per item) ensuring the appropriate laboratory equipment supply and acceptance signed and stamped by the purchaser for those contracts.

In case of JV:

i. Each member of the JV shall submit copies of State Registration Certificate and Charter.

ii. Each member of the JV should have been in the business of laboratory equipment supply at least from January 1, 2014. In this regard the Bidder is required to submit a statement representing the list of contracts performed by the Bidder started from January 1, 2014 and completed before the bid submission deadline, specifying the contractor, contract price, duration and type of laboratory equipment.

iii. The JV should have successfully implemented at least 2 contracts of laboratory equipment supply: started from January 1, 2014 and completed before the bid submission deadline for each submitted lot with at least the same total amount of each contract no less than the amount submitted for the current lot. The Bidder should provide copies of contracts, invoices and final acceptance acts (with supplied items, quantities and amount per item) ensuring the appropriate laboratory equipment supply and acceptance signed and stamped by the purchaser for those contracts.

The Bidder to be awarded a contract for more than one lot must meet the following minimum specific experience requirements:

For two lots - 2 contracts each at least with the total amount of the Bids for the two Lots.

For three lots - 2 contracts each at least with the total amount of the Bids for the three Lots.

For four lots - 2 contracts each at least with the total amount of the Bids for the four Lots.

(iii) Documentary Evidence

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that the Goods it offers meet the following usage requirement:

technical and performance characteristics and detailed description of the Goods offered meet technical specification requirements of the Section VII Schedule of Requirements.

|  |
| --- |
| Section IV. Bidding Forms |

**Table of Forms**

Letter of Bid 42

Bidder Information Form 45

Bidder’s JV Members Information Form 46

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be Imported 48

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported\* 49

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country 51

Price and Completion Schedule - Related Services 52

Form of Bid Security 53

Form of Bid Security (Bid Bond) 55

Form of Bid-Securing Declaration 57

Manufacturer’s Authorization 58

Letter of Bid

|  |
| --- |
| *The Bidder must prepare the Letter of Bid on stationery with its letterhead clearly showing the Bidder’s complete name and address.*  ***Note: All italicized text is for use in preparing these form and shall be deleted from the final products.*** |

Date: **[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission]**

ICB No.: **[*insert number of bidding process*]**

Invitation for Bid No.: **[insert identification]**

Alternative No.:***[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]***

To: **[*insert complete name of Purchaser*]**

1. We have examined and have no reservations to the Bidding Documents, including Addenda issued in accordance with Instructions to Bidders (ITB 8) ;
2. We meet the eligibility requirements and have no conflict of interest in accordance with ITB 4;
3. We have not been suspended nor declared ineligible by the Purchaser based on execution of a Bid Securing Declaration in the Purchaser’s country in accordance with ITB 4.6
4. We offer to supply in conformity with the Bidding Documents and in accordance with the Delivery Schedules specified in the Schedule of Requirements the following Goods: **[*insert a brief description of the Goods and Related Services*]**;
5. The total price of our Bid, excluding any discounts offered in item (f) below is:

In case of only one lot, total price of the Bid **[insert the total price of the bid in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies, *indicate taxes*];**

In case of multiple lots, total price of each lot **[insert the total price of each lot in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies, *indicate taxes*];**

In case of multiple lots, total price of all lots (sum of all lots) **[insert the total price of all lots in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies, *indicate taxes*]**;

1. The discounts offered and the methodology for their application are:

(i) The discounts offered are: **[Specify in detail each discount offered.**]

(ii) The exact method of calculations to determine the net price after application of discounts is shown below:[**Specify in detail the method that shall be used to apply the discounts**];

1. Our bid shall be valid for a period of **[*specify the number of calendar days*]**  days from the date fixed for the bid submission deadline in accordance with the Bidding Documents, and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period;
2. If our bid is accepted, we commit to obtain a performance security in accordance with the Bidding Documents;
3. Weare not participating, as a Bidder or as a subcontractor, in more than one bid in this bidding process in accordance with ITB 4.2(e), other than alternative bids submitted in accordance with ITB 13;
4. We, along with any of our subcontractors, suppliers, consultants, manufacturers, or service providers for any part of the contract, are not subject to, and not controlled by any entity or individual that is subject to, a temporary suspension or a debarment imposed by a member of the World Bank Group or a debarment imposed by the World Bank Group in accordance with the Agreement for Mutual Enforcement of Debarment Decisions between the World Bank and other development banks. Further, we are not ineligible under the Employer’s country laws or official regulations or pursuant to a decision of the United Nations Security Council;
5. We are not a government owned entity/ We are a government owned entity but meet the requirements of ITB 4.5;[[1]](#footnote-1)
6. We have paid, or will pay the following commissions, gratuities, or fees with respect to the bidding process or execution of the Contract: **[insert complete name of each Recipient, its full address, the reason for which each commission or gratuity was paid and the amount and currency of each such commission or gratuity]**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Name of Recipient | Address | Reason | Amount |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |

(If none has been paid or is to be paid, indicate “none.”)

1. We understand that this bid, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your notification of award, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed; and
2. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated bid or any other bid that you may receive.
3. We hereby certify that we have taken steps to ensure that no person acting for us or on our behalf will engage in any type of fraud and corruption

Name of the Bidder**\*** **[insert complete name of person signing the Bid]**

Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**\*\* [insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Bid]**

Title of the person signing the Bid **[insert complete title of the person signing the Bid]**

Signature of the person named above [**insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above**]

Date signed \_**[insert date of signing]** day of **[insert month]**, **[insert year]**

**\***: In the case of the Bid submitted by joint venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder

\*\*: Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder to be attached with the Bid Schedules.

Bidder Information Form

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. No alterations to its format shall be permitted and no substitutions shall be accepted.]*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission*]

ICB No.: *[insert number of bidding process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

Page \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_ pages

|  |
| --- |
| 1. Bidder’s Name *[insert Bidder’s legal name]* |
| 2. In case of JV, legal name of each member : *[insert legal name of each member in JV]* |
| 3. Bidder’s actual or intended country of registration: *[insert actual or intended country of registration]* |
| 4. Bidder’s year of registration: *[insert Bidder’s year of registration]* |
| 5. Bidder’s Address in country of registration: *[insert Bidder’s legal address in country of registration]* |
| 6. Bidder’s Authorized Representative Information  Name: *[insert Authorized Representative’s name]*  Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s Address]*  Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert Authorized Representative’s telephone/fax numbers]*  Email Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s email address]* |
| 7. Attached are copies of original documents of *[check the box(es) of the attached original documents]*  🞎 Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association), and/or documents of registration of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITB 4.3.  🞎 In case of JV, letter of intent to form JV or JV agreement, in accordance with ITB 4.1.  🞎 In case of Government-owned enterprise or institution, in accordance with ITB 4.5 documents establishing:   * Legal and financial autonomy * Operation under commercial law * Establishing that the Bidder is not dependent agency of the Purchaser   2. Included are the organizational chart, a list of Board of Directors, and the beneficial ownership. |

Bidder’s JV Members Information Form

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. The following table shall be filled in for the Bidder and for each member of a Joint Venture]].*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission*]

ICB No.: *[insert number of bidding process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

Page \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_ pages

|  |
| --- |
| 1. Bidder’s Name: *[insert Bidder’s legal name]* |
| 2. Bidder’s JV Member’s name: *[insert JV’s Member legal name]* |
| 3. Bidder’s JV Member’s country of registration: *[insert JV’s Member country of registration]* |
| 4. Bidder’s JV Member’s year of registration: *[insert JV’s Member year of registration]* |
| 5. Bidder’s JV Member’s legal address in country of registration: *[insert JV’s Member legal address in country of registration]* |
| 6. Bidder’s JV Member’s authorized representative information  Name: *[insert name of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Address: *[insert address of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert telephone/fax numbers of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Email Address: *[insert email address of JV’s Member authorized representative]* |
| 7. Attached are copies of original documents of *[check the box(es) of the attached original documents]*  🞎 Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association), and/or registration documents of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITB 4.3.  🞎 In case of a Government-owned enterprise or institution, documents establishing legal and financial autonomy, operation in accordance with commercial law, and absence of dependent status, in accordance with ITB 4.5.  2. Included are the organizational chart, a list of Board of Directors, and the beneficial ownership. |

Price Schedule Forms

*[The Bidder shall fill in these Price Schedule Forms in accordance with the instructions indicated. The list of line items in column 1 of the* ***Price Schedules*** *shall coincide with the List of Goods and Related Services specified by the Purchaser in the Schedule of Requirements.]*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be Imported - LOT \_\_ | | | | | | | | | | |
|  | | | | (Group C bids, goods to be imported)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  ICB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | | | 9 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Country of Origin | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price  cip *[insert place of destination]*  in accordance with ITB 14.8(b)(i) | CIP Price per line item  (Col. 5x6) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s country to convey the Goods to their final destination specified in BDS | | | Total Price per Line item  (Col. 7+8) |
| *[insert number of the item]* | *[insert name of good]* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price CIP per unit]* | *[insert total CIP price per line item]* | *[insert the corresponding price per line item]* | | | *[insert total price of the line item]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | | |  |
|  | | | | | | | | Total Price |  | |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[Insert Date]* | | | | | | | | | | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported\* - LOT \_\_ | | | | | | | | | | | |
|  | | | (Group C bids, Goods already imported)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | | | Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  ICB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 | 11 | 12 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Country of Origin | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price including Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid, in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(i) | Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid per unit in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(ii) , [to be supported by documents] | Unit Price net of custom duties and import taxes, in accordance with ITB 148 (c) (iii)  (Col. 6 minus Col.7) | Price per line item net of Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid, in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(i)  (Col. 5×8) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s country to convey the goods to their final destination, as specified in BDS in accordance with ITB 14.8 (c)(v) | Sales and other taxes paid or payable per item if Contract is awarded (in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(iv) | Total Price per line item  (Col. 9+10) |
| *[insert number of the item]* | *[insert name of Goods]* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price per unit]* | *[insert custom duties and taxes paid per unit]* | *[insert unit price net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[ insert price per line item net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[insert price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s country]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per line item]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | | | | | | Total Bid Price |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | | | | | |

\* *[For previously imported Goods, the quoted price shall be distinguishable from the original import value of these Goods declared to customs and shall include any rebate or mark-up of the local agent or representative and all local costs except import duties and taxes, which have been and/or have to be paid by the Purchaser. For clarity the bidders are asked to quote the price including import duties, and additionally to provide the import duties and the price net of import duties which is the difference of those values.]*

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country - LOT \_\_

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Purchaser’s Country  \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ | | | | (Group A and B bids)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  ICB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price EXW | Total EXW price per line item  (Col. 4×5) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the Goods to their final destination | Cost of local labor, raw materials and components from with origin in the Purchaser’s Country  % of Col. 5 | Sales and other taxes payable per line item if Contract is awarded (in accordance with ITB 14.8(a)(ii) | Total Price per line item  (Col. 6+7) |
| *[insert number of the item]* | *[insert name of Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert EXW unit price]* | *[insert total EXW price per line item]* | *[insert the corresponding price per line item]* | *[Insert cost of local labor, raw material and components from within the Purchase’s country as a % of the EXW price per line item]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per line item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per item]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | | | | Total Price |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | | | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price and Completion Schedule - Related Services - LOT \_\_ | | | | | | | |
|  | | Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  ICB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | |
| 1 | 2 | | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 |
| Service  N° | Description of Services (excludes inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s country to convey the goods to their final destination) | | Country of Origin | Delivery Date at place of Final destination | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price | Total Price per Service  (Col. 5\*6 or estimate) |
| *[insert number of the Service ]* | *[insert name of Services]* | | *[insert country of origin of the Services]* | *[insert delivery date at place of final destination per Service]* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price per item]* | *[insert total price per item]* |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | Total Bid Price | |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | |

***Indicate taxes***

Form of Bid Security

**(Bank Guarantee)**

*[The bank shall fill in this Bank Guarantee Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[Purchaser to insert its name and address]*

**IFB No.:** *[Purchaser to insert reference number for the Invitation for Bids]*

**Alternative No***.: [Insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

**Date:** *[Insert date of issue]*

**BID GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that \_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert name of the Bidder, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture (whether legally constituted or prospective) or the names of all members thereof]* (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has submitted or will submit to the Beneficiary its bid (hereinafter called "the Bid") for the execution of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ under Invitation for Bids No. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (“the IFB”).

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the Beneficiary’s conditions, bids must be supported by a bid guarantee.

At the request of the Applicant, we, as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  (\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_) upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand, supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that either the Applicant:

(a) has withdrawn its Bid during the period of bid validity set forth in the Applicant’s Letter of Bid (“the Bid Validity Period”), or any extension thereto provided by the Applicant; or

(b) having been notified of the acceptance of its Bid by the Beneficiary during the Bid Validity Period or any extension thereto provided by the Applicant, (i) has failed to execute the contract agreement, or (ii) has failed to furnish the performance security, in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders (“ITB”) of the Beneficiary’s bidding document.

This guarantee will expire: (a) if the Applicant is the successful bidder, upon our receipt of copies of the contract agreement signed by the Applicant and the performance security issued to the Beneficiary in relation to such contract agreement; or (b) if the Applicant is not the successful bidder, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of a copy of the Beneficiary’s notification to the Applicant of the results of the bidding process; or (ii)twenty-eight days after the end of the Bid Validity Period.

Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at the office indicated above on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758.

**\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_**

*[Signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

Form of Bid Security (Bid Bond) – Not Applicable

*[The Surety shall fill in this Bid Bond Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

BOND NO. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

BY THIS BOND *[name of Bidder]* as Principal (hereinafter called “the Principal”), and *[name, legal title, and address of surety],* **authorized to transact business in** *[name of country of Purchaser],* as Surety (hereinafter called “the Surety”), are held and firmly bound unto *[name of Purchaser]* as Obligee (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”) in the sum of *[amount of Bond]*[[2]](#footnote-2) *[amount in words]*, for the payment of which sum, well and truly to be made, we, the said Principal and Surety, bind ourselves, our successors and assigns, jointly and severally, firmly by these presents.

WHEREAS the Principal has submitted or will submit a written Bid to the Purchaser dated the \_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_, 20\_\_, for the supply of *[name of Contract]* (hereinafter called the “Bid”).

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CONDITION OF THIS OBLIGATION is such that if the Principal:

1. has withdrawn its Bid during the period of bid validity set forth in the Principal’s Letter of Bid (“the Bid Validity Period”), or any extension thereto provided by the Principal; or
2. having been notified of the acceptance of its Bid by the Purchaser during the Bid Validity Period or any extension thereto provided by the Principal; (i) failed to execute the contract agreement; or (ii) has failed to furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders (“ITB”) of the Purchaser’s bidding document.

then the Surety undertakes to immediately pay to the Purchaser up to the above amount upon receipt of the Purchaser’s first written demand, without the Purchaser having to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Purchaser shall state that the demand arises from the occurrence of any of the above events, specifying which event(s) has occurred.

The Surety hereby agrees that its obligation will remain in full force and effect up to and including the date 28 days after the date of expiration of the Bid Validity Period set forth in the Principal’s Letter of Bid or any extension thereto provided by the Principal.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, the Principal and the Surety have caused these presents to be executed in their respective names this \_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ 20\_\_.

Principal: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ Surety: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  
 Corporate Seal (where appropriate)

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  
*(Signature) (Signature)  
(Printed name and title) (Printed name and title)*

Form of Bid-Securing Declaration – Not Applicable

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

Date: *[date (as day, month and year)]*

Bid No.: *[number of bidding process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

To: *[complete name of Purchaser]*

We, the undersigned, declare that:

We understand that, according to your conditions, bids must be supported by a Bid-Securing Declaration.

We accept that we will automatically be suspended from being eligible for bidding in any contract with the Purchaser for the period of time of *[number of months or years]* starting on *[date],* if we are in breach of our obligation(s) under the bid conditions, because we:

(a) have withdrawn our Bid during the period of bid validity specified in the Letter of Bid; or

(b) having been notified of the acceptance of our Bid by the Purchaser during the period of bid validity, (i) fail or refuse to execute the Contract; or (ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security, if required, in accordance with the ITB.

We understand this Bid Securing Declaration shall expire if we are not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of your notification to us of the name of the successful Bidder; or (ii) twenty-eight days after the expiration of our Bid.

Name of the Bidder**\***

Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**\*\*** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Title of the person signing the Bid \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Signature of the person named above \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Date signed \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_

**\***: In the case of the Bid submitted by joint venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder

\*\*: Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder attached to the Bid

*[Note: In case of a Joint Venture, the Bid-Securing Declaration must be in the name of all members to the Joint Venture that submits the bid.]*

Manufacturer’s Authorization

*[The Bidder shall require the Manufacturer to fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated. This* *letter of authorization should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Manufacturer. The Bidder shall include it in its bid, if so indicated in the* ***BDS.****]*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission]*

ICB No.: *[insert number of bidding process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

To: *[insert complete name of Purchaser]*

WHEREAS

We *[insert complete name of Manufacturer],* who are official manufacturers of*[insert type of goods manufactured],* having factories at [insert full address of Manufacturer’s factories], do hereby authorize *[insert complete name of Bidder]* to submit a bid the purpose of which is to provide the following Goods, manufactured by us *[insert name and or brief description of the Goods],* and to subsequently negotiate and sign the Contract.

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty in accordance with Clause 28 of the General Conditions of Contract, with respect to the Goods offered by the above firm.

Signed: *[insert signature(s) of authorized representative(s) of the Manufacturer]*

Name: *[insert complete name(s) of authorized representative(s) of the Manufacturer]*

Title: *[insert title]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*

Section V. Eligible Countries

**Eligibility for the Provision of Goods, Works and Non Consulting Services in   
Bank-Financed Procurement**

In reference to ITB 4.7 and 5.1, for the information of the Bidders, at the present time firms, goods and services from the following countries are excluded from this bidding process:

Under ITB 4.7(a) and 5.1:***None.***

Under ITB 4.7(b) and 5.1:***None.***

Section VI. Bank Policy - Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices

Guidelines for Procurement of Goods, Works, and Non-Consulting Services under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits & Grants by World Bank Borrowers, dated January 2011.

“**Fraud and Corruption:**

1.16 It is the Bank’s policy to require that Borrowers (including beneficiaries of Bank loans), bidders, suppliers, contractors and their agents (whether declared or not), sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers, and any personnel thereof, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of Bank-financed contracts.[[3]](#footnote-3) In pursuance of this policy, the Bank:

(a) defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:

(i) “corrupt practice” is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;[[4]](#footnote-4);

(ii) “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including a misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain a financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;[[5]](#footnote-5)

(iii) “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;[[6]](#footnote-6)

(iv) “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;[[7]](#footnote-7)

(v) "obstructive practice" is:

(aa) deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede a Bank investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation, or

(bb) acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 1.16(e) below.

(b) will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the bidder recommended for award, or any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;

(c) will declare misprocurement and cancel the portion of the loan allocated to a contract if it determines at any time that representatives of the Borrower or of a recipient of any part of the proceeds of the loan engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices during the procurement or the implementation of the contract in question, without the Borrower having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Bank to address such practices when they occur, including by failing to inform the Bank in a timely manner at the time they knew of the practices;

(d) will sanction a firm or individual, at any time, in accordance with the prevailing Bank’s sanctions procedures,[[8]](#footnote-8) including by publicly declaring such firm or individual ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time: (i) to be awarded a Bank-financed contract; and (ii) to be a nominated[[9]](#footnote-9);

(e) will require that a clause be included in bidding documents and in contracts financed by a Bank loan, requiring bidders, suppliers and contractors, and their sub-contractors, agents, personnel, consultants, service providers, or suppliers, to permit the Bank to inspect all accounts, records, and other documents relating to the submission of bids and contract performance, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank.”

# PART 2 – Supply Requirements

|  |
| --- |
| Section VII. Schedule of Requirements |

**Contents**

1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule – LOT\_\_\_ 67

2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule – LOT\_\_\_ 68

3. Technical Specifications 69

4. Site Table (Delivery List) 82

5. Drawings 97

6. Inspections and Tests 98

## Notes for Preparing the Schedule of Requirements

The Schedule of Requirements shall be included in the bidding documents by the Purchaser, and shall cover, at a minimum, a description of the goods and services to be supplied and the delivery schedule.

The objective of the Schedule of Requirements is to provide sufficient information to enable bidders to prepare their bids efficiently and accurately, in particular, the Price Schedule, for which a form is provided in Section IV. In addition, the Schedule of Requirements, together with the Price Schedule, should serve as a basis in the event of quantity variation at the time of award of contract pursuant to ITB 41.

The date or period for delivery should be carefully specified, taking into account (a) the implications of delivery terms stipulated in the Instructions to Bidders pursuant to the *Incoterms* rules (i.e., EXW, or CIP, FOB, FCA terms—that “delivery” takes place when goods are delivered **to the carriers**), and (b) the date prescribed herein from which the Purchaser’s delivery obligations start (i.e., notice of award, contract signature, opening or confirmation of the letter of credit).

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule – LOT\_\_\_ | | | | | | | |
| **Line Item**  **N°** | **Description of Goods** | **Quantity** | **Physical unit** | **Final (Project Site) Destination as specified in BDS** | **Delivery (as per Incoterms) Date** | | |
| **Earliest Delivery Date (no. of weeks)** | **Latest Delivery Date**  **(no. of weeks)** | **Bidder’s offered Delivery date [*to be provided by the bidder*]** |
| Lot \_\_ | \_\_\_\_\_\_ Laboratory Equipment, Please see Section VII. Schedule of Requirements: Technical Specifications Lot \_\_. | 1 | package | Per High School, specified in the Delivery list | 12 | 14 |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule – LOT\_\_\_ | | | | | |
| **Service** | **Description of Service** | **Quantity1** | **Physical Unit** | **Place where Services shall be performed** | **Final Completion Date(s) of Services** |
|
| *[****insert Service No****]* | *[****insert description of Related Services****]* | *[****insert quantity of items to be supplied****]* | *[****insert physical unit for the items****]* | *[****insert name of the Place****]* | *[****insert required Completion Date(s)****]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 1. If applicable | | | | | |

3. Technical Specifications

All goods should be new and unused. The Supplier should present warranty for the goods with the minimum period of 24 (twenty four) months. It is required to present user guidelines and technical documents of goods, also documents provided by the Manufacture to ensure the conformity of technical and functional parameters of the presented goods' to the required Technical Parameters. The Model, Manufacturer and Country must be specified for each product.

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 1: Physics Laboratory Equipment** | | | |  | Trademark & Model:  Country: |
| **REQUIRED SPECIFICATIONS** | | | |  | **PROPOSED SPECIFICATIONS** |
| N | Name | Quantity | Technical Parameters | Availability of the Manufacturer Authorization Form/Certificate of Origin (yes/no) |  |
|  | Rotation apparatus | 1 | Equipment for determination of the angular acceleration as a function of torque and the moment of inertia as a function of the distance of the body from the axis and its mass. Consist of a plastic weight fasteners, weight discs, 100 g; 8 mm boring; Slotted weights, gray, 10 g; thread, 3 m; slotted weight, red, 20 g; hanger for slotted weights, 10 g; weight discs, 200 g; 8 mm boring, spindle (9/18 mm diam), base and mount (200 mm x 140 mm), hollow aluminum rod (600 mm), deflection pulley. Weight at least 1,3 kg. | Yes |  |
|  | Inclined Plane | 1 | Equipment for investigating forces acting on a body on an inclined plane, and determining the holding friction as a function of the angle of inclination. Metal base and inclined plane. The plane is hinged with scales for angle, length and height. Angle of inclination can be adjusted between 0 and 45°. Includes adjustable pulley, roller, cord, and weight pan.  Specifications:  Length of inclined plane: approx. 600 mm  Length of base: approx. 450 mm  Scales: divided into cm or degrees | Yes |  |
|  | Air Track | 1 | Note: bidders are allowed to submit a configuration equivalent to the following one, allowing similar experiments.  Track with triangular profile with small holes for air outflow set in two lines along the track (distance between the holes for air outflow - at least 24 mm). With riders for investigating frictionless linear motion, with A millimeter rule one side. On a robust U-shaped base, with three adjustable feet for levelling. Made of Anodised aluminum.  Dimension: track - at least 2 m long,  Working length: at least 1.90 m long and at least 94 mm wide.  The sides of triangle - at least 67 mm long. Thickness of walls: 3 mm,  Contents - at least: 1 Air track on base, 2 Gliders 300 g (red) with additional 50 g weights, spring buffers for elastic collisions and velcro strip for inelastic collisions,3 Helical springs, 50 mm, 1.7 N/m, 2 Velocity flags, 10 cm, 2 Magnets for contactless impact, 1 English manual for the air track. | Yes |  |
|  | Air Flow Generator | 1 | Fan allowing continuous adjustment of air flow. Includes a hose.  230V; 50/60 Hz  Hose length: approximately 1.5 m,  Power consumption: max. 1100 W | Yes |  |
|  | Photo Gate | 2 | Device for triggering the digital counter.  Built-in infrared light.  Possibility to be operated in internal and external modes.  Should include at least operational indicator light, stand rod with screw thread, bolt for attachment to a roller track and connector lead with 8 pin miniDIN plugs.  Barrier spacing: approx. 82 mm  Rise time: not more than 60 ns  Spatial resolution: < 1 mm  Time resolution: not less than 0.1 ms. | Yes |  |
|  | AC/DC Power Supply | 1 | AC and DC power supply adjustable to various levels and housed in metal case. Particularly suitable for experiments by pupils and for lab practicals. Features stabilized DC voltages. Outputs are galvanically isolated and short-circuit-proof.  Specifications: DC output: 1/ 2/ 3/ 4/ 5/ 6/ 7/ 8/ 9/ 10/ 11/ 12/ 13/ 14/ 15 V, max. 10 A AC output: 1/ 2/ 3/ 4/ 5/ 6/ 7/ 8/ 9/ 10/ 11/ 12/ 13/ 14/ 15 V, max. 10 A Max. output power: 150 VA Connections: 4 mm jacks Dimensions: approx. 170x160x250 mm³ Weight: approx. 6.3 kg | Yes |  |
|  | Apparatus for resistance measurement | 1 | for investigating the dependence of the electrical resistance on length, cross section and material of the conductor.  Material:  2 x constantan D = 0.7 mm  constantan D = 1 mm  constantan D = 0.5 mm  constantan D = 0.35 mm  brass D = 0.5 mm  with 4-mm sockets  only for extra low-voltages  Length: 1 m | Yes |  |
|  | DC power supply | 1 | * High-current DC power supply with digital display. * Continuous adjustment of voltage and current. * Should have coarse and fine controllers. * Possibility to be used as a constant-voltage source with current limiting, or a constant-current source with voltage limiting. * Protection against short-circuits, excess current and voltage. * Mains voltage: 115 V / 230 V, 50/60 Hz * Output voltage: 0...16 V * Fine-adjustment range: 800 mV * Stability at 0...100% load: < 12 mV   Residual ripple: < 1 mV  Output current: 0...20 A  Fine adjustment range: approx. 2 A | Yes |  |
|  | Electrostatic Equipment Set | 1 | The set should include components that would allow to demonstrate basic electrostatic phenomena: conductor spheres approx. 30mm, box with spherical electrode, box with pointed electrode, a bundle of tissue paper strips on rod, a luminous pane, chimes with bells, connection chains for connection to the charge source, which could be the Wimshurst machine (see item 18). | Yes |  |
|  | Electricity and Magnetism experiment kit | 1 | Note: bidders are allowed to submit configurations equivalent to the following one, allowing a similar range of experiments.  Set of equipment for carrying out at least 40 student experiments on electricity and magnetism..  Contents:  1 Set of experiment leads;  1 Bar magnet, 65x16x5 mm approx.;  1 Horseshoe magnet, ALNICO, flat;  1 Resistor board;  1 Transformer core, 20x20 mm;  1 Tightening screw;  1 Coil, 200/400/600 windings;  1 Coil, 400/400/800 windings,  2 Current branches (plug-in components),  1 Potentiometer, 100 Ohm (plug-in component),  1 Switch (plug-in component),  1 Capacitor, 4700 μF (plug-in component),  1 Capacitor, 10 μF (plug-in component),  1 Resistor, 33 Ohm (plug-in component),  1 Resistor, 47 Ohm (plug-in component),  1 Resistor, 1 kOhm (plug-in component),  1 NTC-resistor, 100 Ohm (plug-in component),  2 Lamp sockets, E10 (plug-in components),  2 Light bulbs, E10, 7 V,  1 Storage box with 1 set of threads with washer,  2 threaded bushes,  2threaded pins,  2 Paper clips,  2 aluminum electrodes, constantan wire,  50 g of iron filings,  50 m of chrome/nickel wire, 0.2mm,  50 m of iron wire, 0.2 mm,  1 Tea candle. | Yes |  |
|  | Power Supply for experiment kit | 1 | AC/DC power supply for the Electricity and Magnetism experiment kit.  Housing with attachment hooks for clamping into the offered base plate.  Specifications: AC: 1.5, 3.0, 4.5, 6.0 V,  DC: 1.5, 3.0, 4.5, 6.0 V. | Yes |  |
|  | Set for Electricity experiments | 1 | Set of equipment for at least 28 electricity experiments.  Circuits can be assembled onto a plug-in board.  Should include at least following items:  Plug-in Board, Pair of Battery Holders, Set of Conductors and Non-Conductors,  Set of 10 E10 lamps approx. 1.3 V, 60 mA,  Set of 10 E10 lamps approx. 3.8 V, 300 mA,  E10 lamp sockets, pair of switches, Single Pole Toggle switch; Single Pole Push-button ,  Rolls of chrome-nickel, constantan and iron wires,  Set of 10 connecting plugs,  Connecting plugs, 4 mm,  Crocodile clips,  Potentiometer, 220 Ohm,  Linear Resistor, 47 Ohm, 2W,  Linear Resistors, 100 Ohm, 2W,  Pairs of zinc, copper and carbon plates,  Glass trough,  Set of 3 red experiment leads  Set of 3 blue experiment leads  Roll of experiment cord,  Weight, 50 g,  Candle | Yes |  |
|  | Rheostat 10 Ohm | 15 | For use in experiments in extra-low and low voltage circuits, these heavy-duty variable resistors have shockproof housings and built-in ground sockets.  Connection: 4-mm safety sockets  Resistance: 10 Ω  Current:  constant: up to 5.7 A approx.  maximum: 8.0 A (max 15 minutes)  .Resistance tolerance: 10% from nominal value,  Max. permissible power: approx. 320 W (continuous operation), 640 W (max. 15 min)  Max. permissible voltage: 600 V, | Yes |  |
|  | Digital Multimeter | 15 | For measuring voltage, current and resistance and also including diode and continuity tests. Complete with pouch, leads and battery.  DC voltage: 200 mV - 600 V, 5 ranges, ±0.5% ± 2 digits,  AC voltage: 200/ 600 V, 2 ranges, ±1.2% ± 10 digits,  DC current: 2000 μA - 10 A, 4 ranges, ±1% ± 2 digits,  Resistance: 200 Ohm − 2000 kOhm, 5 ranges, ±0.8% ± 2 digits,  Display: 3½ digit LCD, 27 mm, max: 1999,  Operating voltage: 9 V battery,  Safety classification: CAT III 600 V (IEC-1010-1), | Yes |  |
|  | Set for Basic Optical Experiments | 1 | Note: bidders are allowed to submit configurations equivalent to the following one, allowing a similar range of experiments.  Experiments are conducted with halogen lamp.  Ability to adjust optical components vertically.  Should allow at least the following experiments: Pinhole camera; Imaging with converging lenses; Image aberrations; Eye model; Correction of vision; Magnifying glasses; Microscopes; Astronomical telescopes; Terrestrial telescopes; Slide projectors,  Should contain at least the following items: Optical lamp; Optical bench, approx. 1000 mm, Set of Optical slides, Pair of clamps; Pair of converging lenses f = 50 mm, Pair of converging lenses, f = 100 mm; Pair of converging lenses, f = 150 mm; Converging lens, f = 300 mm; Converging lens, f = 500 mm; Diverging lens, f=-100 mm; Diverging lens, f=-500 mm; Diaphragm with 1 slit; Diaphragm with 3 slits; Photograph in slide frame; Transparent screen; White screen; Set of at least 4 color filters,Ruler, min. 15 mm, Set of holes; Pinhole aperture, d = 1 mm; Pinhole aperture, d = 6 mm. | Yes |  |
|  | Set for Polarization experiments | 1 | Supplementary set of equipment forat least the following experiments: polarization of light waves, polarization of transverse waves; Visibility of polarized light in turbid water; Double refraction; Rotation of planes of polarization by a sugar solution  Should contain at least: Pair of polarizing filters; Pinhole aperture, approx. 10 mm; Rectangular cuvette. | Yes |  |
|  | Interference experiments set | 1 | Supplementary set of equipment for at least the following experiments: Fresnel mirror; Diffraction by small openings and plates; Diffraction by an air gap; Diffraction by the wire; Diffraction by multiple slits; Diffraction by the grating; Optical resolution; Determining the wavelength of light | Yes |  |
|  | Wimshurst machine | 1 | For generation of safe, very high DC voltages. Driven via crank and belt, with two Leyden jars and spark gap.  Spark length: up to 12 cm.  Diameter: up to 31 cm | Yes |  |
|  | Kundt's Tube | 1 | Equipment made of transparent acrylic. Consist of a loudspeaker and a scale that can be moved. The equipment can be used to investigate the sound waves in air or other gases, to measure the wavelength and speed of sound. It should have two stand bases, capillary disc, sensor disc, two hose connectors with stopcock for filling with gas, fitting and guide for long microphone probe, hole for short microphone probe, plus holder and connector for heating rod.  The equipment should meet with the following technical details (approx. values): Frequency range: 20 to 5000 Hz, Length of sound tube: 1000 mm, Diameter of sound tube: 70 mm, Scale: 950 mm, Hose connectors: 5 mm diam., Speaker power output: 3 W, Impedance of speaker 50 Ohm. | Yes |  |
|  | Stand, boss and clamp | 15 | Height 70cm |  |  |
|  | Capacitors | 15 | 200mF, 2000mF |  |  |
|  | Switch | 15 | Switch Double Pole Double Throw, 24V, 2А. |  |  |
|  | Glass plate | 10 | (1cm x5cmx10cm) |  |  |
|  | Slotted masses | 15 | (100 g, 50 g, 20 g, 10 g) or alternative |  |  |
|  | Cylindrical beaker | 15 | 500 ml |  |  |
|  | Metal balls | 15 | Diameter 2cm |  |  |
|  | Semiconductor diode | 10 | Germanium/silicon diodes,0-5V |  |  |
|  | Resistors | 10 | 10 Оm, 100Om, 1kOm |  |  |
|  | Helical springs | 15 | 5N/m, 25N/m |  |  |
|  | Lamps | 30 | Lamps 3.5V, 200mA |  |  |
|  | Diffraction grading | 10 | 50, 75, 300, 600 |  |  |
|  | AC/DC 4.5V laboratory power supply | 15 | Input 36(42)V, output 4.5V, current up to 2A | Yes |  |
|  | Convex Lens, | 15 | f=200mm |  |  |
|  | Magnetic needle or compass | 10 | Diameter 5cm |  |  |
|  | Set of connecting leads and crocodile clips | 15 | Wires of different lengths ending with crocodile clips or fork that allow to connect electrical devices |  |  |
|  | Solenoids with cores | 10 | The inductance of coreless 1H, with a core 25 H. |  |  |
|  | Wire: nichrome or constantan, | 10 | length 65-70cm, diameter 0.5mm |  |  |
|  | Horseshoemagnet | 2 | 70mm |  |  |
|  | Copper electrodes | 10 | 2cmx10cm |  |  |
|  | Rheostat | 15 | maximum resistance of at least 8 Ω, c current of atleast 4 A |  |  |
|  | Wooden Blocks for Friction Experiments | 15 | 2x4x8cm, |  |  |
|  | Ruler with a millimeter scale | 10 | (1 m, 0.5 m, 300 mm) |  |  |
|  | Long stem thermometer: | 15 | –10 °C to 110 °C × 1 °C |  |  |
|  | Calorimeter Cylinder, Al | 10 | Calorimeter, with Insulated Handle, 4.5/6 Volt, 4" Diameter x 7" Height | Yes |  |
|  | Inclined plane | 10 | 1m |  |  |
|  | Vernier calipers | 5 | 15 cm |  |  |
|  | micrometer | 5 | 0-25mm, precision 0.01mm |  |  |
|  | Dynamometer | 15 | 5N, 10N, |  |  |
|  | Digital balance | 15 | Max weight 7kg, precision 1g | Yes |  |
|  | Combined vacuum or pressure pump | 1 | Material, flexible plastic, stainless steel, foot controlled, vertical / standing model, weight <8 kg. | Yes |  |
|  | Lever | 10 | Material: wood, steel, length 100 cm, balancing weights at the two ends, additional holes for adding weights, including set of weights. |  |  |
|  | Calorimetric cylinders | 10 | Set of calorimetric cylinders, ~ 1 kg weight, aluminum mold, mild steel, copper, brass / copper yellow / central slot for plunging heater for the smaller aperture for thermometer. |  |  |
|  | High voltage electric pulse generator | 1 | Three frequency modes 60 Hz line frequency of 10 Hz fixed frequency, variable frequency 1 Hz steps, electric impulses synchronized with the power line frequency, power impulse distance controlled through control button installed on about 100 cm long wire, electricity pulse power up to 30 kW, reset time + / - 10 min, the frequency stability of + / - 0.1%, in case of normal power supply, printed instructions. | Yes |  |
|  | Semiconductors | 10 | Thermistor, photo resistor, thermo element, photo-cell, diode, transistors, parts are placed in separate small panel / boards, panels are interconnected, symbol marking, printed instructions. |  |  |
|  | Electroscope | 2 |  |  |  |
|  | School event timers | 10 |  |  |  |
|  | Electric heater | 10 | 220V, 1.2kW | Yes |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 2: Chemistry Laboratory Equipment** | | | |  | Trademark & Model:  Country : |
| **REQUIRED SPECIFICATIONS** | | | |  | **PROPOSED SPECIFICATIONS** |
| N | Name | Quantity | Technical Parameters | Availability of the Manufacturer Authorization Form/Certificate of Origin (yes/no) |  |
|  | Filter paper | 50 | Basic, for qualitative analysis, 90 mm round shape, 100 pcs/package, |  |  |
|  | DigitalThermometer | 1 | Compact digital pocket thermometer with 120-130 mm long sensor.  For measurement of temperature of liquid, purvulent and soft substances Measuring range: -40 ... + 200 °C  Accuracy: Max. ±0.8 degree (0...100°C)  Measurement interval: 1 second | Yes |  |
|  | Thermometer, | 2 | Measuring range: -10° – 200°C  Scale division: 1° C Rod-shaped general-purpose thermometer, white-coated capillary, red indicator liquid, total immersion depth. |  |  |
|  | Deflagrating Spoon | 4 | metal, 450 mm, spoon 16-18 mm |  |  |
|  | Spatula | 8 | spoon-ended, stainless steel, 120 mm |  |  |
|  | Rubber hose | 2 | Red natural rubber,  Inside diameter: 5 mm Outside diameter: up to 8 mm  Length: 1 m |  |  |
|  | Burette, 50 ml | 5 | with side stopcock Division: 0.1 ml  Volume 50 ml |  |  |
|  | Glassess for simulation of alcohol intoxication | 5 | Glasses for simulation of alcohol intoxication. Create blurred vision and simulate unsteady motor skills. Supplied with case |  |  |
|  | Universal indicator paper | 1 | pH 1...11, roll, 5m |  |  |
|  | Filtration stand | 2 | ,for 2 funnels |  |  |
|  | Stand ring with clamp | 5 | 70 mm Ø |  |  |
|  | Bunsen stand + rod | 5 | rod: 750 mm |  |  |
|  | Tray | 5 | PP, white approx. 250x310x65mm; 1.5 l |  |  |
|  | Suction flask 250 ml, | 2 | 250 ml, with side connection |  |  |
|  | Dewar flask | 2 | with holder, G3 type, 500 ml, with lid |  |  |
|  | Pipettes,3 ml, | 2 | disposable pipettes, 3ml, polyethylene, graduated and unbreakable, 500 pcs. |  |  |
|  | Pipettes, PE, 1 ml, | 2 | disposable pipettes, 1 ml, polyethylene, graduated and unbreakable, 500 pcs |  |  |
|  | Round-bottom flask | 4 | DURAN, 100 ml, NS 14/23 |  |  |
|  | Round-bottom flask | 4 | 100 ml, NS 29/32 |  |  |
|  | Round-bottom flask | 4 | 250 ml, Boro NS 29/32 |  |  |
|  | Erlenmeyerflask | 6 | 100ml GL 25, with blue cap |  |  |
|  | Erlenmeyerflask | 2 | 500ml GL325, with blue cap |  |  |
|  | Volumetricflask, | 5 | 25 ml + NS conical plug |  |  |
|  | Beaker | 2 | Boro 3.3, 400 ml |  |  |
|  | Double-necked round-bottom flask | 1 | 1000 ml, 15°-os neck, with 29/32-14/23 GL 18 neck. |  |  |
|  | Round-bottom flask | 1 | 250 ml, NS29/32 |  |  |
|  | Round-bottom flask, 100 ml | 2 | 100 ml, NS 19/26 |  |  |
|  | Joint clip | 5 | blue KECK NS19 |  |  |
|  | Distillation bridge | 5 | with Liebig-cooler Claisen type 29/32 250mm |  |  |
|  | Flask heater | 2 | Corrosion resistant; fast heat-up  Heating temperature: max. 450 °C  Heated fluid: max. 300°C  flasks volume: 500 ml |  |  |
|  | Flasksclamp | 5 | Round, 80 mm |  |  |
|  | Bosshead | 7 | For perpendicular connection of rods and tubes. Jawwidth: 16 mm |  |  |
|  | Measuring cylinder | 5 | plastic base, 100 ml |  |  |
|  | Test tube brush, | 3 | 10 mm Ø |  |  |
|  | NS conical plug | 5 | 29/32 glass |  |  |
|  | Test tube | 2 | DURAN, 16 x 160 mm, set of 100 |  |  |
|  | Test tube, with side tube | 15 | Test tube: 180 mm x 20 mm, volume: 45 ml, side tube: 30 mm x 8 mm |  |  |
|  | Separatingfunnel | 3 | with glass stopcock with NS plastic plug, 250 ml |  |  |
|  | Evaporating dish, | 2 | diameter: 110-130 mm, |  |  |
|  | Evaporating dish, | 3 | diameter: 90-100 mm, |  |  |
|  | Magnetic stirrer with heater | 1 | High chemical resistance. Die-cast aluminium housing  Heating plate size: approx. 190 x 190 mm  Temperature range: + 5 ° C to 420 ° C ... Heating power: up to 500 W Rotation speed: 60-1500 rev/min Max stirring volume up to 10 Liters Power supply: 230 V, 50/60 Hz | Yes |  |
|  | Molecular Building Setfor Biochemistry Students | 1 | Comprised of atom centres, scale 3cm = 100pm. The centres are colour coded according to the element and the bond angles are marked. Bonds between atoms are made from plastic straws, which can be cut to any required length. The items consist of: Amino |  |  |
|  | Analysis funnel | 2 | Diameter 62-66 mm, short end |  |  |
|  | Digital Scale | 2 | with stainless steel balance plate, , LCD display; electronic load cell system; ,  , multiple weighing units,; built-in RS232 data output  Measuring Range: Up to 2000 g Resolution: 0.1 g  ISO quality system compliance | Yes |  |
|  | Automatik water  distillation unit | 1 | Automatic water distillation unit:  Capacity. 4 l/ti:  Sloraje tank capacity.8t,  Cooling water consumplion.up to 48 l/h  Power suppiy; 230V/50…60Hz/3.0 kw:  Power consumption: 3kw: | Yes |  |
|  | Bunsen burner | 10 | With clamps, miltigas |  |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 3: Biology Laboratory Equipment** | | | |  | Trademark & Model:  Country : |
| **REQUIRED SPECIFICATIONS** | | | |  | **PROPOSED SPECIFICATIONS** |
| N | Name | Quantity | Technical parameters | Availability of the Manufacturer Authorization Form/Certificate of Origin (yes/no) |  |
|  | Binocular Microscope | 10 | Brightfield, binocular with double layer stage; objectives 4x, 10x, 40x, 100x  **Illumination**:Light source type: white LED; with light intensity control  External power supply 240Vac, 50/60Hz, output: 5Vdc 500mA (or equivalent).  **Focusing:** Coaxial coarse and fine focusing mechanism (graduated, 0.002mm) with upper stop, to prevent the contact between objective and specimen. Adjustable tension of coarse focusing knob.  **Stage**: Double layer with mechanical sliding stage, size approx. 125x116mm, X-Y movement range approx. 76x30. Specimen holder for one slide. Vernier scale on the two axes, accuracy 0,1 mm.  **Nosepiece:** Quadruple revolving nosepiece  **Head** Binocular observation head, inclined 30° and rotatable 360°. Diopter adjustment on left eyepiece. Interpupillary adjustment approx. 48-75 mm  **Eyepieces.**Widefield eyepieces WF10X/18 with field number 18mm.  **Objectives.** Achromatic DIN 4X, A.N. 0.10, W.D. 18 mm; Achromatic DIN 10X, A.N. 0.25, W.D. 7 mm; Achromatic DIN 40X, A.N. 0.65, W.D. 0,53 mm; Achromatic DIN 100X, A.N. 1,25, W.D. 0,13 mm (oil immersion)  All objectives are treated with an anti-fungus treatment.  **Condenser:** Abbe condenser, N.A. 1.25 precentered.  **Accessories:** Instruction manual and dust cover included. | Yes |  |
|  | Stereo microscope | 5 | 20X and 40X stereo magnification settings, high quality widefield optical glass lenses, forward widefield binocular head, sturdy pillar stand with metal framework, built-in incident (top) and transmitted (bottom) lights | Yes |  |
|  | Eyepiece reticule | 10 | Compatible with microscope, 10x |  |  |
|  | Microscope slides | 3 | 76x26x1 mm, 50 pieces in a box, cut edges |  |  |
|  | Cover glasses | 5 | Non-ground, Ar-glass, 18x18x 0.13-0.16 mm , 200 psc/box |  |  |
|  | Pasteur pipettes. Plastic | 200 | Polypropylene Plasteur® Plastic Pasteur Pipet |  |  |
|  | Water distiller | 1 | Capacity: min 3 l/h  Power supply: 220-230 V |  |  |
|  | Alcohol burners | 10 | Alcohol lamp with glass tank, with cap, and fiber wick. 100-120 ml tank. |  |  |
|  | Inoculation needle | 100 | Sterile, single use, for bacteriological studies |  |  |
|  | Petri dishes | 20 | Glass, 100mm |  |  |
|  | Petri dishes | 100 | Plastic, 60mm-100mm |  |  |
|  | Bunsen burner or alternative | 10 | To set up water bath and boil up to 500 ml water for 30 |  |  |
|  | Tripod, Wire Gauze | 10 | Suited to Bunsen burner or alternative |  |  |
|  | Beaker, glass, heat resistant | 20 each | 50/100/250ml |  |  |
|  | Test tube | 500 | 15-20ml |  |  |
|  | Mortar and pestle | 15 | Porcelain, 100-150ml |  |  |
|  | Glass pipettes  2ml, 5ml, 10ml | 50/each | Graduated, heat resistant |  |  |
|  | Pipette bulbs | 40 | Suitable for 2-10ml pipettes |  |  |
|  | pH strips | 2 | Pack 100, pH 0.0 to 14.0 |  |  |
|  | Thermometers | 10 | -30-+1000C, chemical |  |  |
|  | Glasses | 20 | Magnification x8 |  |  |
|  | Biology Dissecting tool set | 10 | Includes the stainless steel and chrome instruments  surgical scissors with one sharp and one blunt tip  fine point iris scissors  curved tip locking mosquito forceps  fine point straight forceps with guide pin  fine point curved forceps with guide pin  scalpel handle  scalpel blades  one-piece wide-blade scalpel  probe and seeker  Straight tip teasing needle  Curved tip teasing needle |  |  |
|  | Biology Dissection Pan | 10 | Pan with reusable rubber pad.  Size: 10" x 7" - 12.75” x 9” |  |  |
|  | Microscope slides set for general biology | 10/each | Prepared slides containing   * Mitosis * TS stem, TS root and TS leaf of, for example, dicotyledonous mesophyte (such as Ligustrum or Prunus or local equivalent), maize, rice, sorghum, wheat, xerophyte leaves * LS stem, LS root to show xylem vessel elements and sieve tube elements and companion cells * TS trachea, TS bronchus, TS bronchioles * TS lungs to show alveoli * TS artery, TS vein * Blood smear * Animal and plant cells * Meiosis * TS anther, TS ovule * Pollen * Stamen and stigma of wind-pollinated and insect-pollinated plants * VS maize fruit * TS pancreas * TS kidney * TS spinal cord * TS ovary, TS testis * Examples of organisms representing the three kingdoms; Protoctista (e.g. Amoeba, Euglena or locally available equivalents); Prokaryotae (e.g. bacterial smear, cyanobacteria); Fungi (e.g. yeast, Penicillium |  |  |
|  | Digital Scale | 10 | Automatic calibration, Max. Range: Up to 500 g Resolution: 0.1 g  Calibration, TARA, units conversion, Power: 220V/50Hz. | Yes |  |
|  | Eppendorf tubes | 1 | transparent, 2ml, 1000db/package |  |  |
|  | Glass trough | 3 | 250x165x120 mm |  |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 4:Geography Laboratory Equipment** | | | |  | Trademark & Model:  Country : |
| **REQUIRED SPECIFICATIONS** | | | |  | **PROPOSED SPECIFICATIONS** |
| N | Name | Quantity | Technical Parameters | Availability of the Manufacturer Authorization Form/Certificate of Origin (yes/no) |  |
|  | Geographical Relief Models: Interior of Earth | 2 | 3D, Plastic  Size: 100 x 75 cm  With frame |  |  |
|  | Geographical Relief Models: Origin of the Earth, | 2 | 3D, Plastic  Size: 100 x 75 cms  With frame |  |  |
|  | Geographical Relief Models: Rocks & Volcanoes | 2 | 3D, Plastic  Size: 100 x 75 cms  With frame |  |  |
|  | Display and storage stand for maps & charts: Map Storage Stand | 2 | Tripod stand: Portable, collapsible and adjustable  Displays single or multi roller maps  (min A0 size) |  |  |
|  | Solar System model | 2 | 3D, Plastic |  |  |
|  | Geological Specimens for Demonstration: Rocks and minerals | 1 | Classroom Collection of Rocks and Minerals- catalog number AP4884 |  |  |
|  | Geomorphology models Landform Models | 1 | 3D  Set of 12 models each size: 40 x 35cms  made of fiberglass. Complete Set of 12 |  |  |
|  | Desk Globes (political physical and one in Armenian) | 3 | Rotating. Size: min 10".  Preferably illuminated. (one of them with raised relief and illumination (for example The Livingston12" Illuminated Desk Globe), the second one is satellite view globe (for example Wonder Satellite Earth View 4.3-inch from ultimateglobes.com) as well as one political globe in Armenian) |  |  |
|  | Globes physical | 3 | Flat relief. Size min 12", rotating. Preferably in Armenian |  |  |
|  | Seasons Apparatus | 2 | Model Set of 4 Globes which shows the revolution of the Earth around the Sun |  |  |

4. Site Table (Delivery List)

**LOT 1**

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| N | **School name** **/Recipient/** | **Final (Project Site) Destination**  **/the name of authorized representatives for each school will be listed by contract signing/** |
|  | **Yerevan** | |
|  | High School of National University of Architecture and Construction of Armenia | Kentron District, 9 Khanjyan Str., 567573, 091959408, school3@schools.am |
|  | High School N 16 | Erebuni District, 53 Building Nor-Aresh 9 Str., 094456824, school16@schools.am |
|  | High SchoolN 46 | Shengavit District, 3 Manandyan Str., 445301, school46@schools.am |
|  | High School N 54 | Arabkir District, 12 N. Tigranyan Str., 231891, school54-yerevan@yandex.ru |
|  | High School N 65 | Shengavit District,56 Frunze Str., 480922, school65@schools.am |
|  | High School N 94 | Ajapnyakr District, 100 Bashinjaghyan Str, 39-89-20, school94@schools.am, |
|  | High School N 97 | Shengavit District, 12/12 Nerkin Shengavit Str., 488081, school97@schools.am |
|  | High School N 105 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 45 Otyan Str., 010739391, school105@schools.am |
|  | High SchoolN 109 | Ajapnyak District, 14 Margaryan Str., 340944, 091210174, school109@schools.am |
|  | High School N 112 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 84a Sebastia str., 774848, yerevan112@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 114 | Kentron District, 73 Hanrapetutyan Str, 010527412, school114@schools.am |
|  | High School N 118 | Ajapnyakr District, 8 Arzumanyan Str, 010 39 10 70, 098 00 44 44, school118@schools.am hovakimyank@yahoo.com |
|  | High School N 119 | Erebuni District, 64 Tigran Mets Str. , 010573730; 010573740, ecole119@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 127 | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 11 P. Sevak Str., 010-28-1332, larisyan127@gmail.com |
|  | High School N 139 | Nor-Nork District, Nor-Nork 2 block, 3 N. Stepanyan, 63-55-70, 094500001, 139dproc@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 148 | Arabkir District, 78 Sundukyan Str,227366,school148@schools.am |
|  | High School N 159 | Nor-Nork District, Galshoyan Str., 641133, 093514632, erschool159@schools.am |
|  | High School N 170 | Avan District, 30 Tumanyan Str.,610-930,school170@schools.am |
|  | High School N 182 | Kentron District, 55 Kory Str.,54-00-10, 095-055-088,school182@schools.am |
|  | High School N 184 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 91a Sheram Str,727330,school184@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 189 | Davtashen District, Davtashen 1 block, 098416093, 369220, 371022, dproc-189@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 190 | Malatia-Sebastia District, B-2 block,133/3 A. Babajanyan Str., 722160, 722250, school190@schools.am |
|  | High School N 195 | Ajapnyak District, 5a M. Mazmanyan Str,359555,school195@schools.am |
|  | High School N 198 | Nor-Nork District, 9 block, 13/1 Vilnyusi Str,667250,school198@schools.am |
|  | «Heratsi» High School of Yerevan State Medical University | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 3 Hr.Nersisyan Str., (010)285360 yerevan\_heratsi@schools.am |
|  | High School of National Polytechnic University of Armenia | Kentron District , 7-block.,105 Teryan Str.,(374 10) 520630,seuacoll@rambler.ru |
|  | High School of Agrarian University of Armenia | Kentron District, 19 Koryun Str., 012524359, lyceum@anau.am |
|  | Fizmat school | Arabkir District, 9 Azatutyun Avenue, 2 alley , 010201310, 093475985, fizmat1965@gmail.com, info@fizmat.am |
|  | **Kotayk marz** | |
|  | Abovyan High School N 1 | Abovyan, 9 Barekamutyan Str., 022222019, 022235036, abovyan1@schools.am |
|  | Abovyan High School N 4 | Abovyan, 26 Rosia Str., 098036246, abovyan4@schools.am |
|  | Abovyan High School N 6 | Abovyan, 1 Saralanj Str., 022221872; 022223119, abovyan6@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 1 | Hrazdan, 1/3 Yerevanyan str., 0223/ 2-42-15, 094008099 hrazdan1@schools.am, hhajrapetjan@mail.ru |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 10 | Hrazdan, 5 block Marshal Baghramyan , 9 Str., 3-37-20, hrazdan10@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 13 | Hrazdan, 49 Kentron Str., 0223 26404, hrazdan13@schools.am |
|  | Charentsavan High School | Charencavan, 50 Qochari Str., 022643492, charentsavan1@schools.am |
|  | Nor Hachn High School | Nor Hachn, 13 E. Torozyan Str., 022443046, norhajen2@schools.am |
|  | Byureghavan High School | Byureghavan, 63 Kotayk Str., (0222) 6 – 52 – 70, (094) 50 – 72 – 25, byureghavan1@schools.am |
|  | Yeghvard High School N 1 | Eghvard, 56 Charenc Str., 022421392, 093541207, yeghvard1@schools.am |
|  | Garni High School N 2 | Garni, 52 J. Alekyan Str., garni2@schools.am, 077072202 |
|  | **Ararat marz** | |
|  | Artashat High School | Artashat, 1 Teryan str., 093681718, (0778670 - 80), artashat@schools.am |
|  | Ararat High School | Ararat, 67 Khanjyan, (0234) 1-42-89, 093-67-23-62, ararat3@schools.am, araratavaglilit@mail.ru |
|  | Vosketap High School | Vosketap village,48 Yerevanyan, 093566070,vosketap@schools.am |
|  | Vedi High School | Vedi, 64 Kasyan Str., 023424626, 077002874, vedi3@schools.am |
|  | **Armavir Marz** | |
|  | Vagharshapat High School N 10 | Vagharshapat, 20 Ter-Gabrielyan Str., 72022, vaxarshapat10@mail.ru |
|  | Armavir High School N 1 | Armavir, 4 H. Avetisyan Str., 023720627, 093757477, armavir1@schools.am |
|  | Armavir High School N 4 | Armavir, 46 Shahumyan Str., 077700160, armavir4@schools.am |
|  | Metsamor High School | Metsamor 2 block, (095)542452, metsamor2@schools.am |
|  | **Shirak Marz** | |
|  | Gyumri High School N 1 | Gyumri, 40 Achemyan Str., 031258396, gyumrischool1@mail.ru, gyumried@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School N 2 | Gyumri, 11 G. Nzhdeh Str., 031250576, gyumri2@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri Economic College | Gyumri, 32 V. Sargsyan str., 093822075, 031233962, gyumrisei@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School N 37 | Gyumri, 12 Charenc Str., gyumri37@schools.am, 031234807, 093144114 |
|  | Gyumri High School N 45 | Gyumri, Aygabac 3 block, N 36, 031241770, gyumri45@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School of National Polytechnic University of Armenia | Gyumri, 2 M. Mkrtchyan Str., 095707071, shushik.vardanyan@mail.ru |
|  | Gyumri Foton High School | Gyumri, 12/1 E. Charenc str., (0312) 67893, photonvarjaran@mail.ru |
|  | Shirak High School of State University after M. Nalbandyan | Gyumri, 4 P. Sevak str., (+374 312) 3 21 99, (+374 312) 6 94 94, info@shsu.am |
|  | Akhuryan High School | Akhuryan, 3 Minas Avetisyan Str., 031270638, akhuryancolleg@schools.am |
|  | **Lori Marz** | |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 5 | Vanadzor, 2 Tigran Mets Str., (0322) 4-34-30, 4-63-55, 093691196, vanadzor5@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 10 | Vanadzor, 59 Aghayan Str., 0322/ 4-93-31, vanadzor10@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 11 | Vanadzor, 1 Azatamartikneri, 032220937, vanadzor11@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 13 | Vanadzor, 7 Usanoghakan str., 032226507, 093705960, vanadzor13@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 17 | Vanadzor, 88 Baghramyan Str., 0322/ 6-02-28, 6-31-10, vanadzor 17@schools.am |
|  | Basic college of Vanadzor State Pedagogical University | Vanadzor, 36 Tigran Mets str., (0322) 42228, h.varzh@yandex.ru |
|  | Vanadzor High School of National University of Architecture and Construction of Armenia | Vanadzor, 12 Shinararneri Str., (0322)5-66-58, vanadzorarchgym@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor specialized high school of mathematics and Natural Science | Vanadzor, 100 Vardananc str., +374-322-25336 , +374-91-208126, +374-77-208126, evrika24@rambler.ru |
|  | Tashir High School | Tashir, 5 Sayat-Nova Str., 025422369, tashir1@schools.am |
|  | Spitak High School | Spitak, 5 Khnkoyan Str., (0255)22246, (055)333877, spitak3@schools.am |
|  | Alaverdi High School N 5 | Alaverdi, 2a-22 Khudyakov Str., 0253-2-22-31 ( 091 00 90 44), Alaverdi5@schools.am |
|  | Stepanavan High School | Stepanavan, 15a Meghapart,,025622640, 091760696, stepanavan3@schools.am |
|  | **Tavush Marz** | |
|  | Ijevan High School | Ijevan, 3 Taterakan Str., 026332689, ijevaniavag@mail.ru |
|  | Noyemberyan High School | Noyemberyan,13 Dprocakanner str., 026622158, rubik55@mail.ru |
|  | Dilijan High School | Dilijan, 61 Myasnikyan str., 094464634, araaram@mai.ru |
|  | Berd High School | Berd, 22/1 H. Nahapet Str., 026721029, berdi2@mail.ru |
|  | **Gegharkunik Marz** | |
|  | Educational Complex of Vardenik | v. Vardenik, 094069555, 091550444, Vardenikikrtahamalir@mail.ru |
|  | Martuni High School | Martuni,19 Narekaci str., 026242384, martuni2@schools.am |
|  | Vardenis High School | Vardenis, 15 H. Arzoyan Str., 026924253, 093237216, vardenisavag@mail.ru, vardenis1@schools.am |
|  | Gavar High School | Gavar,11 Tumanyan Str,026422906, 093335966, gavar@schools.am |
|  | Chambarak High School | Chambarak, 128 G.Njdeh Str., 026523063, chambarak2@schools.am |
|  | **Syunik Marz** | |
|  | Sisian High School N 4 | Sisian, 8 Myasnikyan Str., (283) 2-32-45, (283) 2-32-48, sisian3@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 2 | Kapan, 5 Melik Stepanyan Str., (0285)24879, kapan2@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 9 | Kapan, 14 H. Avetisyan Str., 0285-526-46, kapan9@schools.am |
|  | Goris High School N 4 | Goris, 10 G. Tatevaci Str., 028425831, gph\_varjaran@mail.ru |
|  | **Vayoc Dzor Marz** | |
|  | Vayk High School | Vayk, 93 Shahumyan Str., 028221037, 093318070, vayk@schools.am |
|  | Educational Complex of Jermuk | Jermuk, Dzakh Ap, 091428863, 522533, jermuk2@schools.am |
|  | Yeghegnadzor High School | Eghegnadzor, 12 Shahumyan Str., (0281) 23671, Yeghegnadzor3@schools.am |
|  | **Aragatsotn Marz** | |
|  | Talin High School | Talin , 19 Gorki Str., 024923911, talinavag@yandex.ru |
|  | Ashtarak High School | Ashtarak, 99 Tigram Mets str., 023233172, ashtarak5@schools.am |
|  | Aparan High School | Aparan, 2 G. Njdeh Str., 093625858, aparan3@schools.am |

**LOT 2**

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| N | **School name**  **/Recipient/** | **Final (Project Site) Destination**  **/the name of authorized representatives for each school will be listed by contract signing/** |
|  | **Yerevan** | |
|  | High School N 16 | Erebuni District, 53 Building Nor-Aresh 9 Str., 094456824, school16@schools.am |
|  | High School N 29 | Kentron District, 23 Saryan Str., 583270, 091456764, yerevanschool29@mail.ru |
|  | High SchoolN 46 | Shengavit District, 3 Manandyan Str., 445301, school46@schools.am |
|  | High School N 54 | Arabkir District, 12 N. Tigranyan Str., 231891, school54-yerevan@yandex.ru |
|  | High School N 62 | Nor-Nork District, 1 block, 6 Nansen Str., 010634520, school62@schools.am |
|  | High School N 65 | Shengavit District,56 Frunze Str., 480922, school65@schools.am |
|  | High School N 83 | Arabkir District, 63 Orbeli Str, 22-74-41 , school\_83@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 94 | Ajapnyakr District, 100 Bashinjaghyan Str, 39-89-20, school94@schools.am, |
|  | High School N 97 | Shengavit District, 12/12 Nerkin Shengavit Str., 488081, school97@schools.am |
|  | High School N 105 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 45 Otyan Str., 010739391, school105@schools.am |
|  | High School N 112 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 84a Sebastia str., 774848, yerevan112@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 114 | Kentron District, 73 Hanrapetutyan Str, 010527412, school114@schools.am |
|  | High School N 115 | Shengavit District, 74 Shiraki Str., 42 33 22, school 115@schools.am |
|  | High School N 118 | Ajapnyakr District, 8 Arzumanyan Str, 010 39 10 70, 098 00 44 44, school118@schools.am hovakimyank@yahoo.com |
|  | High School N 127 | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 11 P. Sevak Str., 010-28-1332, larisyan127@gmail.com |
|  | High School N 139 | Nor-Nork District, Nor-Nork 2 block, 3 N. Stepanyan, 63-55-70, 094500001, 139dproc@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 148 | Arabkir District, 78 Sundukyan Str,227366,school148@schools.am |
|  | High School N 159 | Nor-Nork District, Galshoyan Str., 641133, 093514632, erschool159@schools.am |
|  | High School N 170 | Avan District, 30 Tumanyan Str.,610-930,school170@schools.am |
|  | High School N 182 | Kentron District, 55 Kory Str.,54-00-10, 095-055-088,school182@schools.am |
|  | High School N 184 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 91a Sheram Str,727330,school184@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 189 | Davtashen District, Davtashen 1 block, 098416093, 369220, 371022, dproc-189@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 190 | Malatia-Sebastia District, B-2 block,133/3 A. Babajanyan Str., 722160, 722250, school190@schools.am |
|  | High School N 195 | Ajapnyak District, 5a M. Mazmanyan Str,359555,school195@schools.am |
|  | High School N 198 | Nor-Nork District, 9 block, 13/1 Vilnyusi Str,667250,school198@schools.am |
|  | «Heratsi» High School of Yerevan State Medical University | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 3 Hr.Nersisyan Str., (010)285360 yerevan\_heratsi@schools.am |
|  | Mkh. Sebastaci Educational Complex | Malatia-Sebastia District , B-1, 25 A. Babajanyan, 094431099, 010741112, info@mskh.am |
|  | High School of Agrarian University of Armenia | Kentron District, 19 Koryun Str., 012524359, lyceum@anau.am |
|  | **Kotayk Marz** | |
|  | Abovyan High School N 1 | Abovyan, 9 Barekamutyan Str., 022222019, 022235036, abovyan1@schools.am |
|  | Abovyan High School N 4 | Abovyan, 26 Rosia Str., 098036246, abovyan4@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 1 | Hrazdan, 1/3 Yerevanyan str., 0223/ 2-42-15, 094008099 hrazdan1@schools.am, hhajrapetjan@mail.ru |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 10 | Hrazdan, 5 block Marshal Baghramyan , 9 Str., 3-37-20, hrazdan10@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 13 | Hrazdan, 49 Kentron Str., 0223 26404, hrazdan13@schools.am |
|  | Charentsavan High School | Charencavan, 50 Qochari Str., 022643492, charentsavan1@schools.am |
|  | Nor Hachn High School | Nor Hachn, 13 E. Torozyan Str., 022443046, norhajen2@schools.am |
|  | Byureghavan High School | Byureghavan, 63 Kotayk Str., (0222) 6 – 52 – 70, (094) 50 – 72 – 25, byureghavan1@schools.am |
|  | Yeghvard High School N 1 | Eghvard, 56 Charenc Str., 022421392, 093541207, yeghvard1@schools.am |
|  | Garni High School N 2 | Garni, 52 J. Alekyan Str., garni2@schools.am, 077072202 |
|  | **Ararat marz** | |
|  | Artashat High School | Artashat, 1 Teryan str., 093681718, (0778670 - 80), artashat@schools.am |
|  | Ararat High School | Ararat, 67 Khanjyan, (0234) 1-42-89, 093-67-23-62, ararat3@schools.am, araratavaglilit@mail.ru |
|  | Vosketap High School | Vosketap village,48 Yerevanyan, 093566070,vosketap@schools.am |
|  | Vedi High School | Vedi, 64 Kasyan Str., 023424626, 077002874, vedi3@schools.am |
|  | **Armavir Marz** | |
|  | Vagharshapat High School N 2 | Vagharshapat, 75/2 Mashtoc Str., 023152734, 093539448, vagharshapat2@schools.am |
|  | Vagharshapat High School N 10 | Vagharshapat, 20 Ter-Gabrielyan Str., 72022, vaxarshapat10@mail.ru |
|  | Armavir High School N 1 | Armavir, 4 H. Avetisyan Str., 023720627, 093757477, armavir1@schools.am |
|  | Armavir High School N 4 | Armavir, 46 Shahumyan Str., 077700160, armavir4@schools.am |
|  | Metsamor High School | Metsamor 2 block, (095)542452, metsamor2@schools.am |
|  | **Shirak Marz** | |
|  | Gyumri High School N 1 | Gyumri, 40 Achemyan Str., 031258396, gyumrischool1@mail.ru, gyumried@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri Economic College | Gyumri, 32 V. Sargsyan str., 093822075, 031233962, gyumrisei@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School N 37 | Gyumri, 12 Charenc Str., gyumri37@schools.am, 031234807, 093144114 |
|  | Gyumri High School N 45 | Gyumri, Aygabac 3 block, N 36, 031241770, gyumri45@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri Foton High School | Gyumri, 12/1 E. Charenc str., (0312) 67893, photonvarjaran@mail.ru |
|  | Shirak High School of State University after M. Nalbandyan | Gyumri, 4 P. Sevak str., (+374 312) 3 21 99, (+374 312) 6 94 94, info@shsu.am |
|  | Akhuryan High School | Akhuryan, 3 Minas Avetisyan Str., 031270638, akhuryancolleg@schools.am |
|  | **Lori Marz** | |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 5 | Vanadzor, 2 Tigran Mets Str., (0322) 4-34-30, 4-63-55, 093691196, vanadzor5@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 10 | Vanadzor, 59 Aghayan Str., 0322/ 4-93-31, vanadzor10@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 11 | Vanadzor, 1 Azatamartikneri, 032220937, vanadzor11@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 17 | Vanadzor, 88 Baghramyan Str., 0322/ 6-02-28, 6-31-10, vanadzor 17@schools.am |
|  | Basic college of Vanadzor State Pedagogical University | Vanadzor, 36 Tigran Mets str., (0322) 42228, h.varzh@yandex.ru |
|  | Vanadzor specialized high school of mathematics and Natural Science | Vanadzor, 100 Vardananc str., +374-322-25336 , +374-91-208126, +374-77-208126, evrika24@rambler.ru |
|  | Tashir High School | Tashir, 5 Sayat-Nova Str., 025422369, tashir1@schools.am |
|  | Spitak High School | Spitak, 5 Khnkoyan Str., (0255)22246, (055)333877, spitak3@schools.am |
|  | Alaverdi High School N 5 | Alaverdi, 2a-22 Khudyakov Str., 0253-2-22-31 ( 091 00 90 44), Alaverdi5@schools.am |
|  | Stepanavan High School | Stepanavan, 15a Meghapart,,025622640, 091760696, stepanavan3@schools.am |
|  | **Tavush Marz** | |
|  | Ijevan High School | Ijevan, 3 Taterakan Str., 026332689, ijevaniavag@mail.ru |
|  | Noyemberyan High School | Noyemberyan,13 Dprocakanner str., 026622158, rubik55@mail.ru |
|  | Dilijan High School | Dilijan, 61 Myasnikyan str., 094464634, araaram@mai.ru |
|  | Berd High School | Berd, 22/1 H. Nahapet Str., 026721029, berdi2@mail.ru |
|  | **Gegharkunik Marz** | |
|  | Educational Complex of Vardenik | v. Vardenik, 094069555, 091550444, Vardenikikrtahamalir@mail.ru |
|  | Martuni High School | Martuni,19 Narekaci str., 026242384, martuni2@schools.am |
|  | Vardenis High School | Vardenis, 15 H. Arzoyan Str., 026924253, 093237216, vardenisavag@mail.ru, vardenis1@schools.am |
|  | Gavar High School | Gavar,11 Tumanyan Str,026422906, 093335966, gavar@schools.am |
|  | Chambarak High School | Chambarak, 128 G.Njdeh Str., 026523063, chambarak2@schools.am |
|  | Dzoragyugh High School | Dzoragyugh village, 12 Str. 66 building, 094804632 ,dzoragyugh2@mail.ru |
|  | **Syunik Marz** | |
|  | Sisian High School N 4 | Sisian, 8 Myasnikyan Str., (283) 2-32-45, (283) 2-32-48, sisian3@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 2 | Kapan, 5 Melik Stepanyan Str., (0285)24879, kapan2@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 9 | Kapan, 14 H. Avetisyan Str., 0285-526-46, kapan9@schools.am |
|  | Goris High School N 4 | Goris, 10 G. Tatevaci Str., 028425831, gph\_varjaran@mail.ru |
|  | **Vayoc Dzor Marz** | |
|  | Vayk High School | Vayk, 93 Shahumyan Str., 028221037, 093318070, vayk@schools.am |
|  | Educational Complex of Jermuk | Jermuk, Dzakh Ap, 091428863, 522533, jermuk2@schools.am |
|  | Yeghegnadzor High School | Eghegnadzor, 12 Shahumyan Str., (0281) 23671, Yeghegnadzor3@schools.am |
|  | **Aragatsotn Marz** | |
|  | Talin High School | Talin , 19 Gorki Str., 024923911, talinavag@yandex.ru |
|  | Ashtarak High School | Ashtarak, 99 Tigram Mets str., 023233172, ashtarak5@schools.am |
|  | Aparan High School | Aparan, 2 G. Njdeh Str., 093625858, aparan3@schools.am |

**LOT 3**

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| N | **School name**  **/Recipient/** | **Final (Project Site) Destination**  **/the name of authorized representatives for each school will be listed by contract signing/** |
|  | **Yerevan** | |
|  | High School N 16 | Erebuni District, 53 Building Nor-Aresh 9 Str., 094456824, school16@schools.am |
|  | High School N 29 | Kentron District, 23 Saryan Str., 583270, 091456764, yerevanschool29@mail.ru |
|  | High SchoolN 46 | Shengavit District, 3 Manandyan Str., 445301, school46@schools.am |
|  | High School N 54 | Arabkir District, 12 N. Tigranyan Str., 231891, school54-yerevan@yandex.ru |
|  | High School N 62 | Nor-Nork District, 1 block, 6 Nansen Str., 010634520, school62@schools.am |
|  | High School N 65 | Shengavit District,56 Frunze Str., 480922, school65@schools.am |
|  | High School N 83 | Arabkir District, 63 Orbeli Str, 22-74-41 , school\_83@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 94 | Ajapnyakr District, 100 Bashinjaghyan Str, 39-89-20, school94@schools.am, |
|  | High School N 97 | Shengavit District, 12/12 Nerkin Shengavit Str., 488081, school97@schools.am |
|  | High School N 105 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 45 Otyan Str., 010739391, school105@schools.am |
|  | High School N 112 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 84a Sebastia str., 774848, yerevan112@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 114 | Kentron District, 73 Hanrapetutyan Str, 010527412, school114@schools.am |
|  | High School N 115 | Shengavit District, 74 Shiraki Str., 42 33 22, school 115@schools.am |
|  | High School N 118 | Ajapnyakr District, 8 Arzumanyan Str, 010 39 10 70, 098 00 44 44, school118@schools.am hovakimyank@yahoo.com |
|  | High School N 127 | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 11 P. Sevak Str., 010-28-1332, larisyan127@gmail.com |
|  | High School N 139 | Nor-Nork District, Nor-Nork 2 block, 3 N. Stepanyan, 63-55-70, 094500001, 139dproc@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 148 | Arabkir District, 78 Sundukyan Str,227366,school148@schools.am |
|  | High School N 159 | Nor-Nork District, Galshoyan Str., 641133, 093514632, erschool159@schools.am |
|  | High School N 170 | Avan District, 30 Tumanyan Str.,610-930,school170@schools.am |
|  | High School N 182 | Kentron District, 55 Kory Str.,54-00-10, 095-055-088,school182@schools.am |
|  | High School N 184 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 91a Sheram Str,727330,school184@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 189 | Davtashen District, Davtashen 1 block, 098416093, 369220, 371022, dproc-189@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 190 | Malatia-Sebastia District, B-2 block,133/3 A. Babajanyan Str., 722160, 722250, school190@schools.am |
|  | High School N 195 | Ajapnyak District, 5a M. Mazmanyan Str,359555,school195@schools.am |
|  | High School N 198 | Nor-Nork District, 9 block, 13/1 Vilnyusi Str,667250,school198@schools.am |
|  | «Heratsi» High School of Yerevan State Medical University | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 3 Hr.Nersisyan Str., (010)285360 yerevan\_heratsi@schools.am |
|  | Mkh. Sebastaci Educational Complex | Malatia-Sebastia District , B-1, 25 A. Babajanyan, 094431099, 010741112, info@mskh.am |
|  | High School of Agrarian University of Armenia | Kentron District, 19 Koryun Str., 012524359, lyceum@anau.am |
|  | **Kotayk Marz** | |
|  | Abovyan High School N 1 | Abovyan, 9 Barekamutyan Str., 022222019, 022235036, abovyan1@schools.am |
|  | Abovyan High School N 4 | Abovyan, 26 Rosia Str., 098036246, abovyan4@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 1 | Hrazdan, 1/3 Yerevanyan str., 0223/ 2-42-15, 094008099 hrazdan1@schools.am, hhajrapetjan@mail.ru |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 10 | Hrazdan, 5 block Marshal Baghramyan , 9 Str., 3-37-20, hrazdan10@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 13 | Hrazdan, 49 Kentron Str., 0223 26404, hrazdan13@schools.am |
|  | Charentsavan High School | Charencavan, 50 Qochari Str., 022643492, charentsavan1@schools.am |
|  | Nor Hachn High School | Nor Hachn, 13 E. Torozyan Str., 022443046, norhajen2@schools.am |
|  | Byureghavan High School | Byureghavan, 63 Kotayk Str., (0222) 6 – 52 – 70, (094) 50 – 72 – 25, byureghavan1@schools.am |
|  | Yeghvard High School N 1 | Eghvard, 56 Charenc Str., 022421392, 093541207, yeghvard1@schools.am |
|  | Garni High School N 2 | Garni, 52 J. Alekyan Str., garni2@schools.am, 077072202 |
|  | **Ararat marz** | |
|  | Artashat High School | Artashat, 1 Teryan str., 093681718, (0778670 - 80), artashat@schools.am |
|  | Ararat High School | Ararat, 67 Khanjyan, (0234) 1-42-89, 093-67-23-62, ararat3@schools.am, araratavaglilit@mail.ru |
|  | Vosketap High School | Vosketap village,48 Yerevanyan, 093566070,vosketap@schools.am |
|  | Vedi High School | Vedi, 64 Kasyan Str., 023424626, 077002874, vedi3@schools.am |
|  | Masis High School N 5 | Masis, 73 Yerevanyan Str., 023641420, masis5@schools.am |
|  | **Armavir Marz** | |
|  | Vagharshapat High School N 2 | Vagharshapat, 75/2 Mashtoc Str., 023152734, 093539448, vagharshapat2@schools.am |
|  | Vagharshapat High School N 10 | Vagharshapat, 20 Ter-Gabrielyan Str., 72022, vaxarshapat10@mail.ru |
|  | Armavir High School N 1 | Armavir, 4 H. Avetisyan Str., 023720627, 093757477, armavir1@schools.am |
|  | Armavir High School N 4 | Armavir, 46 Shahumyan Str., 077700160, armavir4@schools.am |
|  | Metsamor High School | Metsamor 2 block, (095)542452, metsamor2@schools.am |
|  | **Shirak Marz** | |
|  | Gyumri High School N 1 | Gyumri, 40 Achemyan Str., 031258396, gyumrischool1@mail.ru, gyumried@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri Economic College | Gyumri, 32 V. Sargsyan str., 093822075, 031233962, gyumrisei@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School N 37 | Gyumri, 12 Charenc Str., gyumri37@schools.am, 031234807, 093144114 |
|  | Gyumri High School N 45 | Gyumri, Aygabac 3 block, N 36, 031241770, gyumri45@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri Foton High School | Gyumri, 12/1 E. Charenc str., (0312) 67893, photonvarjaran@mail.ru |
|  | Shirak High School of State University after M. Nalbandyan | Gyumri, 4 P. Sevak str., (+374 312) 3 21 99, (+374 312) 6 94 94, info@shsu.am |
|  | Akhuryan High School | Akhuryan, 3 Minas Avetisyan Str., 031270638, akhuryancolleg@schools.am |
|  | **Lori Marz** | |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 5 | Vanadzor, 2 Tigran Mets Str., (0322) 4-34-30, 4-63-55, 093691196, vanadzor5@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 10 | Vanadzor, 59 Aghayan Str., 0322/ 4-93-31, vanadzor10@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 11 | Vanadzor, 1 Azatamartikneri, 032220937, vanadzor11@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 17 | Vanadzor, 88 Baghramyan Str., 0322/ 6-02-28, 6-31-10, vanadzor 17@schools.am |
|  | Basic college of Vanadzor State Pedagogical University | Vanadzor, 36 Tigran Mets str., (0322) 42228, h.varzh@yandex.ru |
|  | Vanadzor specialized high school of mathematics and Natural Science | Vanadzor, 100 Vardananc str., +374-322-25336 , +374-91-208126, +374-77-208126, evrika24@rambler.ru |
|  | Tashir High School | Tashir, 5 Sayat-Nova Str., 025422369, tashir1@schools.am |
|  | Spitak High School | Spitak, 5 Khnkoyan Str., (0255)22246, (055)333877, spitak3@schools.am |
|  | Alaverdi High School N 5 | Alaverdi, 2a-22 Khudyakov Str., 0253-2-22-31 ( 091 00 90 44), Alaverdi5@schools.am |
|  | Stepanavan High School | Stepanavan, 15a Meghapart,,025622640, 091760696, stepanavan3@schools.am |
|  | **Tavush Marz** | |
|  | Ijevan High School | Ijevan, 3 Taterakan Str., 026332689, ijevaniavag@mail.ru |
|  | Noyemberyan High School | Noyemberyan,13 Dprocakanner str., 026622158, rubik55@mail.ru |
|  | Berd High School | Berd, 22/1 H. Nahapet Str., 026721029, berdi2@mail.ru |
|  | **Gegharkunik Marz** | |
|  | Educational Complex of Vardenik | v. Vardenik, 094069555, 091550444, Vardenikikrtahamalir@mail.ru |
|  | Martuni High School | Martuni,19 Narekaci str., 026242384, martuni2@schools.am |
|  | Vardenis High School | Vardenis, 15 H. Arzoyan Str., 026924253, 093237216, vardenisavag@mail.ru, vardenis1@schools.am |
|  | Gavar High School | Gavar,11 Tumanyan Str,026422906, 093335966, gavar@schools.am |
|  | Chambarak High School | Chambarak, 128 G.Njdeh Str., 026523063, chambarak2@schools.am |
|  | Dzoragyugh High School | Dzoragyugh village, 12 Str. 66 building, 094804632 ,dzoragyugh2@mail.ru |
|  | **Syunik Marz** | |
|  | Sisian High School N 4 | Sisian, 8 Myasnikyan Str., (283) 2-32-45, (283) 2-32-48, sisian3@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 2 | Kapan, 5 Melik Stepanyan Str., (0285)24879, kapan2@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 9 | Kapan, 14 H. Avetisyan Str., 0285-526-46, kapan9@schools.am |
|  | Goris High School N 4 | Goris, 10 G. Tatevaci Str., 028425831, gph\_varjaran@mail.ru |
|  | **Vayoc Dzor Marz** | |
|  | Vayk High School | Vayk, 93 Shahumyan Str., 028221037, 093318070, vayk@schools.am |
|  | Educational Complex of Jermuk | Jermuk, Dzakh Ap, 091428863, 522533, jermuk2@schools.am |
|  | Yeghegnadzor High School | Eghegnadzor, 12 Shahumyan Str., (0281) 23671, Yeghegnadzor3@schools.am |
|  | **Aragatsotn Marz** | |
|  | Talin High School | Talin , 19 Gorki Str., 024923911, talinavag@yandex.ru |
|  | Ashtarak High School | Ashtarak, 99 Tigram Mets str., 023233172, ashtarak5@schools.am |
|  | Aparan High School | Aparan, 2 G. Njdeh Str., 093625858, aparan3@schools.am |

**LOT 4**

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| N | **School name**  **/Recipient/** | **Final (Project Site) Destination**  **/the name of authorized representatives for each school will be listed by contract signing/** |
|  | **Yerevan** | |
|  | High School of National University of Architecture and Construction of Armenia | Kentron District, 9 Khanjyan Str., 567573, 091959408, school3@schools.am |
|  | High School N 16 | Erebuni District, 53 Building Nor-Aresh 9 Str., 094456824, school16@schools.am |
|  | High School N 54 | Arabkir District, 12 N. Tigranyan Str., 231891, school54-yerevan@yandex.ru |
|  | High School N 62 | Nor-Nork District, 1 block, 6 Nansen Str., 010634520, school62@schools.am |
|  | High School N 83 | Arabkir District, 63 Orbeli Str, 22-74-41 , school\_83@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 94 | Ajapnyakr District, 100 Bashinjaghyan Str, 39-89-20, school94@schools.am, |
|  | High School N 112 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 84a Sebastia str., 774848, yerevan112@rambler.ru |
|  | High School N 114 | Kentron District, 73 Hanrapetutyan Str, 010527412, school114@schools.am |
|  | High School N 119 | Erebuni District, 64 Tigran Mets Str. , 010573730; 010573740, ecole119@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 127 | Kanaker-Zeytun District, 11 P. Sevak Str., 010-28-1332, larisyan127@gmail.com |
|  | High School N 184 | Malatia-Sebastia District, 91a Sheram Str,727330,school184@mail.ru |
|  | High School N 195 | Ajapnyak District, 5a M. Mazmanyan Str,359555,school195@schools.am |
|  | Olimpos Educational Complex | Nork Marash District, Nork Marash, 6 G. Hovsepyan, 650702, olimpos@freenet.am |
|  | Mkh. Sebastaci Educational Complex | Malatia-Sebastia District , B-1, 25 A. Babajanyan, 094431099, 010741112, info@mskh.am |
|  | **Kotayk Marz** | |
|  | Abovyan High School N 1 | Abovyan, 9 Barekamutyan Str., 022222019, 022235036, abovyan1@schools.am |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 1 | Hrazdan, 1/3 Yerevanyan str., 0223/ 2-42-15, 094008099 hrazdan1@schools.am, hhajrapetjan@mail.ru |
|  | Hrazdan High School N 13 | Hrazdan, 49 Kentron Str., 0223 26404, hrazdan13@schools.am |
|  | Charentsavan High School | Charencavan, 50 Qochari Str., 022643492, charentsavan1@schools.am |
|  | Nor Hachn High School | Nor Hachn, 13 E. Torozyan Str., 022443046, norhajen2@schools.am |
|  | **Ararat marz** | |
|  | Vosketap High School | Vosketap village,48 Yerevanyan, 093566070,vosketap@schools.am |
|  | **Armavir marz** | |
|  | Vagharshapat High School N 10 | Vagharshapat, 20 Ter-Gabrielyan Str., 72022, vaxarshapat10@mail.ru |
|  | Metsamor High School | Metsamor 2 block, (095)542452, metsamor2@schools.am |
|  | **Shirak Marz** | |
|  | Gyumri High School N 1 | Gyumri, 40 Achemyan Str., 031258396, gyumrischool1@mail.ru, gyumried@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School N 2 | Gyumri, 11 G. Nzhdeh Str., 031250576, gyumri2@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri High School N 26 | Gyumri, 27 Tigran Mets Str., 031252704, gyumri26@schools.am |
|  | Gyumri Foton High School | Gyumri, 12/1 E. Charenc str., (0312) 67893, photonvarjaran@mail.ru |
|  | Shirak High School of State University after M. Nalbandyan | Gyumri, 4 P. Sevak str., (+374 312) 3 21 99, (+374 312) 6 94 94, info@shsu.am |
|  | Akhuryan High School | Akhuryan, 3 Minas Avetisyan Str., 031270638, akhuryancolleg@schools.am |
|  | **Lori Marz** | |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 10 | Vanadzor, 59 Aghayan Str., 0322/ 4-93-31, vanadzor10@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 11 | Vanadzor, 1 Azatamartikneri, 032220937, vanadzor11@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 13 | Vanadzor, 7 Usanoghakan str., 032226507, 093705960, vanadzor13@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor High School N 17 | Vanadzor, 88 Baghramyan Str., 0322/ 6-02-28, 6-31-10, vanadzor 17@schools.am |
|  | Vanadzor specialized high school of mathematics and Natural Science | Vanadzor, 100 Vardananc str., +374-322-25336 , +374-91-208126, +374-77-208126, evrika24@rambler.ru |
|  | Gugark High School | Gugark, 6 str., 38 Building, 093850780, gugarq1school@yandex.ru |
|  | Tashir High School | Tashir, 5 Sayat-Nova Str., 025422369, tashir1@schools.am |
|  | Alaverdi High School N 5 | Alaverdi, 2a-22 Khudyakov Str., 0253-2-22-31 ( 091 00 90 44), Alaverdi5@schools.am |
|  | Alaverdi High School N 8 | Alaverdi, 3/10/1 Sanahin Sarahart, 0253-31251 ,091713300,Alaverdi8@schools.am |
|  | Stepanavan High School | Stepanavan, 15a Meghapart,,025622640, 091760696, stepanavan3@schools.am |
|  | **Tavush Marz** | |
|  | Berd High School | Berd, 22/1 H. Nahapet Str., 026721029, berdi2@mail.ru |
|  | **Gegharkunik Marz** | |
|  | Educational Complex of Vardenik | v. Vardenik, 094069555, 091550444, Vardenikikrtahamalir@mail.ru |
|  | **Syunik Marz** | |
|  | Sisian High School N 4 | Sisian, 8 Myasnikyan Str., (283) 2-32-45, (283) 2-32-48, sisian3@schools.am |
|  | Kapan High School N 2 | Kapan, 5 Melik Stepanyan Str., (0285)24879, kapan2@schools.am |
|  | Goris High School N 4 | Goris, 10 G. Tatevaci Str., 028425831, gph\_varjaran@mail.ru |
|  | **Vayoc Dzor Marz** | |
|  | Vayk High School | Vayk, 93 Shahumyan Str., 028221037, 093318070, vayk@schools.am |
|  | Educational Complex of Jermuk | Jermuk, Dzakh Ap, 091428863, 522533, jermuk2@schools.am |
|  | Yeghegnadzor High School | Eghegnadzor, 12 Shahumyan Str., (0281) 23671, Yeghegnadzor3@schools.am |
|  | **Aragatsotn Marz** | |
|  | Ashtarak High School | Ashtarak, 99 Tigram Mets str., 023233172, ashtarak5@schools.am |
|  | Aparan High School | Aparan, 2 G. Njdeh Str., 093625858, aparan3@schools.am |

5. Drawings

*(NOT APPLICABLE)*

These Bidding Documents includes ***no***drawings.

*[If documents shall be included, insert the following List of Drawings]*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **List of Drawings** | | |
| Drawing Nr. | **Drawing Name** | **Purpose** |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |

6. Inspections and Tests

The following inspections and tests shall be performed by the Recipient in the Final Places of Destination:

* Inspection on correspondence to the Technical Specifications offered in the Bidder’s Bid (Conformity to the Technical Specifications) at the final destination points;
* Inspection on physical conditions and functionality of the equipment at the final destination points (Defects and Damages inspection).

# PART 3 - Contract

|  |
| --- |
| Section VIII. General Conditions of Contract |

**Table of Clauses**

1. Definitions 103

2. Contract Documents 104

3. Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices 104

4. Interpretation 104

5. Language 105

6. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association 106

7. Eligibility 106

8. Notices 106

9. Governing Law 106

10 Settlement of Disputes 106

11. Inspections and Audit by the Bank 107

12. Scope of Supply 108

13. Delivery and Documents 108

14. Supplier’s Responsibilities 108

15 Contract Price 108

16. Terms of Payment 108

17. Taxes and Duties 108

18. Performance Security 109

19. Copyright 109

20. Confidential Information 109

21. Subcontracting 110

22. Specifications and Standards 111

23. Packing and Documents 111

24. Insurance 111

25. Transportation and Incidental Services 112

26. Inspections and Tests 112

27. Liquidated Damages 113

28. Warranty 114

29. Patent Indemnity 114

30 Limitation of Liability 116

31. Change in Laws and Regulations 116

32. Force Majeure 116

33. Change Orders and Contract Amendments 117

34. Extensions of Time 117

35. Termination 118

36. Assignment 119

37. Export Restriction 119

**Section VIII. General Conditions of Contract**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. Definitions | | 1.1 The following words and expressions shall have the meanings hereby assigned to them: “Bank” means the World Bank and refers to the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) or the International Development Association (IDA).“Contract” means the Contract Agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier, together with the Contract Documents referred to therein, including all attachments, appendices, and all documents incorporated by reference therein.“Contract Documents” means the documents listed in the Contract Agreement, including any amendments thereto.“Contract Price” means the price payable to the Supplier as specified in the Contract Agreement, subject to such additions and adjustments thereto or deductions therefrom, as may be made pursuant to the Contract.“Day” means calendar day.“Completion” means the fulfillment of the Related Services by the Supplier in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Contract.“GCC” means the General Conditions of Contract.“Goods” means all of the commodities, raw material, machinery and equipment, and/or other materials that the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract.“Purchaser’s Country” is the country specified in the Special Conditions of Contract (SCC).“Purchaser” means the entity purchasing the Goods and Related Services, as specified in the **SCC.**“Related Services” means the services incidental to the supply of the goods, such as insurance, installation, training and initial maintenance and other such obligations of the Supplier under the Contract.“SCC” means the Special Conditions of Contract.“Subcontractor” means any person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, to whom any part of the Goods to be supplied or execution of any part of the Related Services is subcontracted by the Supplier.“Supplier” means the person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, whose bid to perform the Contract has been accepted by the Purchaser and is named as such in the Contract Agreement.“The Project Site,” where applicable, means the place named in the **SCC.** | |
| 2. Contract Documents | | * 1. Subject to the order of precedence set forth in the Contract Agreement, all documents forming the Contract (and all parts thereof) are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory. The Contract Agreement shall be read as a whole. | |
| 3. Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices | | 3.1 The Bank requires compliance with its policy in regard to corrupt and fraudulent practices as set forth in Appendix to the GCC.  3.2 The Purchaser requires the Supplier to disclose any commissions or fees that may have been paid or are to be paid to agents or any other party with respect to the bidding process or execution of the Contract. The information disclosed must include at least the name and address of the agent or other party, the amount and currency, and the purpose of the commission, gratuity or fee. | |
| 4. Interpretation | | * 1. If the context so requires it, singular means plural and vice versa.   2. Incoterms  Unless inconsistent with any provision of the Contract**,** the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of parties thereunder shall be as prescribed by Incoterms.The terms EXW, CIP, FCA, CFR and other similar terms, when used, shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms specified in the **SCC** and published by the International Chamber of Commerce in Paris, France.  * 1. Entire Agreement   The Contract constitutes the entire agreement between the Purchaser and the Supplier and supersedes all communications, negotiations and agreements (whether written or oral) of the parties with respect thereto made prior to the date of Contract.   * 1. Amendment   No amendment or other variation of the Contract shall be valid unless it is in writing, is dated, expressly refers to the Contract, and is signed by a duly authorized representative of each party thereto.   * 1. Nonwaiver  Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 4.5(b) below, no relaxation, forbearance, delay, or indulgence by either party in enforcing any of the terms and conditions of the Contract or the granting of time by either party to the other shall prejudice, affect, or restrict the rights of that party under the Contract, neither shall any waiver by either party of any breach of Contract operate as waiver of any subsequent or continuing breach of Contract.Any waiver of a party’s rights, powers, or remedies under the Contract must be in writing, dated, and signed by an authorized representative of the party granting such waiver, and must specify the right and the extent to which it is being waived.  * 1. Severability   If any provision or condition of the Contract is prohibited or rendered invalid or unenforceable, such prohibition, invalidity or unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provisions and conditions of the Contract. | |
| 5. Language | | * 1. The Contract as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Contract exchanged by the Supplier and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified in the **SCC.** Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Contract may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in the language specified**,** in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Contract, this translation shall govern.   2. The Supplier shall bear all costs of translation to the governing language and all risks of the accuracy of such translation, for documents provided by the Supplier. | |
| 6. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association | | * 1. If the Supplier is a joint venture, consortium, or association, all of the parties shall be jointly and severally liable to the Purchaser for the fulfillment of the provisions of the Contract and shall designate one party to act as a leader with authority to bind the joint venture, consortium, or association. The composition or the constitution of the joint venture, consortium, or association shall not be altered without the prior consent of the Purchaser. | |
| 7. Eligibility | | * 1. The Supplier and its Subcontractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country. A Supplier or Subcontractor shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if it is a citizen or constituted, incorporated, or registered, and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country.   2. All Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract and financed by the Bank shall have their origin in Eligible Countries. For the purpose of this Clause, origin means the country where the goods have been grown, mined, cultivated, produced, manufactured, or processed; or through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components. | |
| 8. Notices | | * 1. Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing to the address specified in the **SCC.** The term “in writing” means communicated in written form with proof of receipt.   2. A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice’s effective date, whichever is later. | |
| 9. Governing Law | * 1. The Contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s Country, unless otherwise specified in the **SCC.**   2. Throughout the execution of the Contract, the Contractor shall comply with the import of goods and services prohibitions in the Purchaser’s country when   (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, the Borrower’s country prohibits commercial relations with that country; or   * 1. (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Borrower’s Country prohibits any import of goods from that country or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country. |
| 10 Settlement of Disputes | * 1. The Purchaser and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.   2. If, after twenty-eight (28) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the Purchaser or the Supplier may give notice to the other party of its intention to commence arbitration, as hereinafter provided, as to the matter in dispute, and no arbitration in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given. Any dispute or difference in respect of which a notice of intention to commence arbitration has been given in accordance with this Clause shall be finally settled by arbitration. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract. Arbitration proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of procedure **specified in the SCC.**   3. Notwithstanding any reference to arbitration herein,      1. the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the Contract unless they otherwise agree; and      2. the Purchaser shall pay the Supplier any monies due the Supplier. |
| 11. Inspections and Audit by the Bank | * 1. The Supplier shall keep, and shall make all reasonable efforts to cause its Subcontractors to keep, accurate and systematic accounts and records in respect of the Goods in such form and details as will clearly identify relevant time changes and costs.   2. The Supplier shall permit, and shall cause its Subcontractors to permit, the Bank and/or persons appointed by the Bank to inspect the Supplier’s offices and all accounts and records relating to the performance of the Contract and the submission of the bid, and to have such accounts and records audited by auditors appointed by the Bank if requested by the Bank. The Supplier’s and its Subcontractors and consultants’ attention is drawn to Clause 3 [Fraud and Corruption], which provides, inter alia, that acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under this Sub-Clause 11.1 constitute a prohibited practice subject to contract termination (as well as to a determination of ineligibility pursuant to the Bank’s prevailing sanctions procedures) |
| 12. Scope of Supply | 12.1 The Goods and Related Services to be supplied shall be as specified in the Schedule of Requirements. |
| 13. Delivery and Documents | 13.1 Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 33.1, the Delivery of the Goods and Completion of the Related Services shall be in accordance with the Delivery and Completion Schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements. The details of shipping and other documents to be furnished by the Supplier are specified in the **SCC.** |
| 14. Supplier’s Responsibilities | 14.1 The Supplier shall supply all the Goods and Related Services included in the Scope of Supply in accordance with GCC Clause 12, and the Delivery and Completion Schedule, as per GCC Clause 13. |
| 15 Contract Price | 15.1 Prices charged by the Supplier for the Goods supplied and the Related Services performed under the Contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the Supplier in its bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in the **SCC.** |
| 16. Terms of Payment | 16.1 The Contract Price, including any Advance Payments, if applicable, shall be paid as specified in the **SCC.**  16.2 The Supplier’s request for payment shall be made to the Purchaser in writing, accompanied by invoices describing, as appropriate, the Goods delivered and Related Services performed, and by the documents submitted pursuant to GCC Clause 13 and upon fulfillment of all other obligations stipulated in the Contract.  16.3 Payments shall be made promptly by the Purchaser, but in no case later than sixty (60) days after submission of an invoice or request for payment by the Supplier, and after the Purchaser has accepted it.  16.4 The currencies in which payments shall be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be those in which the bid price is expressed.  16.5 In the event that the Purchaser fails to pay the Supplier any payment by its due date or within the period set forth in the **SCC,** the Purchaser shall pay to the Supplier interest on the amount of such delayed payment at the rate shown in the **SCC,** for the period of delay until payment has been made in full, whether before or after judgment or arbitrage award. |
| 17. Taxes and Duties | 17.1 For goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the Purchaser’s Country.  17.2 For goods Manufactured within the Purchaser’s country, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.  17.3 If any tax exemptions, reductions, allowances or privileges may be available to the Supplier in the Purchaser’s Country, the Purchaser shall use its best efforts to enable the Supplier to benefit from any such tax savings to the maximum allowable extent. |
| 18. Performance Security | 18.1 If required as specified in the SCC, the Supplier shall, within twenty-eight (28) days of the notification of contract award, provide a performance security for the performance of the Contract in the amount specified in the **SCC.**  18.2 The proceeds of the Performance Security shall be payable to the Purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the Supplier’s failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.  18.3 As specified in the SCC, the Performance Security, if required, shall be denominated in the currency(ies) of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser; and shall be in one of the format stipulated by the Purchaser in the **SCC,** or in another format acceptable to the Purchaser.  18.4 The Performance Security shall be discharged by the Purchaser and returned to the Supplier not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of Completion of the Supplier’s performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, unless specified otherwise in the **SCC.** |
| 19. Copyright | 19.1 The copyright in all drawings, documents, and other materials containing data and information furnished to the Purchaser by the Supplier herein shall remain vested in the Supplier, or, if they are furnished to the Purchaser directly or through the Supplier by any third party, including suppliers of materials, the copyright in such materials shall remain vested in such third party |
| 20. Confidential Information | 20.1 The Purchaser and the Supplier shall keep confidential and shall not, without the written consent of the other party hereto, divulge to any third party any documents, data, or other information furnished directly or indirectly by the other party hereto in connection with the Contract, whether such information has been furnished prior to, during or following completion or termination of the Contract. Notwithstanding the above, the Supplier may furnish to its Subcontractor such documents, data, and other information it receives from the Purchaser to the extent required for the Subcontractor to perform its work under the Contract, in which event the Supplier shall obtain from such Subcontractor an undertaking of confidentiality similar to that imposed on the Supplier under GCC Clause 20.  20.2 The Purchaser shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Supplier for any purposes unrelated to the contract. Similarly, the Supplier shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Purchaser for any purpose other than the performance of the Contract.  20.3 The obligation of a party under GCC Sub-Clauses 20.1 and 20.2 above, however, shall not apply to information that: the Purchaser or Supplier need to share with the Bank or other institutions participating in the financing of the Contract;now or hereafter enters the public domain through no fault of that party;can be proven to have been possessed by that party at the time of disclosure and which was not previously obtained, directly or indirectly, from the other party; orotherwise lawfully becomes available to that party from a third party that has no obligation of confidentiality. 20.4 The above provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall not in any way modify any undertaking of confidentiality given by either of the parties hereto prior to the date of the Contract in respect of the Supply or any part thereof.  20.5 The provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall survive completion or termination, for whatever reason, of the Contract. |
| 21. Subcontracting | 21.1 The Supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under the Contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later shall not relieve the Supplier from any of its obligations, duties, responsibilities, or liability under the Contract.  21.2 Subcontracts shall comply with the provisions of GCC Clauses 3 and 7. |
| 22. Specifications and Standards | 22.1 Technical Specifications and Drawings The Goods and Related Services supplied under this Contract shall conform to the technical specifications and standards mentioned in Section VI, Schedule of Requirements and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, the standard shall be equivalent or superior to the official standards whose application is appropriate to the Goods’ country of origin.The Supplier shall be entitled to disclaim responsibility for any design, data, drawing, specification or other document, or any modification thereof provided or designed by or on behalf of the Purchaser, by giving a notice of such disclaimer to the Purchaser.Wherever references are made in the Contract to codes and standards in accordance with which it shall be executed, the edition or the revised version of such codes and standards shall be those specified in the Schedule of Requirements. During Contract execution, any changes in any such codes and standards shall be applied only after approval by the Purchaser and shall be treated in accordance with GCC Clause 33. |
| 23. Packing and Documents | 23.1 The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract. During transit, the packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation, and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods’ final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.  23.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in the **SCC,** and in any other instructions ordered by the Purchaser. |
| 24. Insurance | 24.1 Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** the Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured—in a freely convertible currency from an eligible country—against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery, in accordance with the applicable Incoterms or in the manner specified in the **SCC.** |
| 25. Transportation and Incidental Services | 25.1 Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** responsibility for arranging transportation of the Goods shall be in accordance with the specified Incoterms. |
|  | 25.2 The Supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, **specified in SCC:**  (a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start‑up of the supplied Goods;  (b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied Goods;  (c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied Goods;  (d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and  (e) training of the Purchaser’s personnel, at the Supplier’s plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods.  25.3 Prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services, if not included in the Contract Price for the Goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services |
| 26. Inspections and Tests | 26.1 The Supplier shall at its own expense and at no cost to the Purchaser carry out all such tests and/or inspections of the Goods and Related Services as are specified in the **SCC.**  26.2 The inspections and tests may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods’ final destination, or in another place in the Purchaser’s Country as specified in the **SCC.** Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 26.3, if conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Purchaser.  26.3 The Purchaser or its designated representative shall be entitled to attend the tests and/or inspections referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 26.2, provided that the Purchaser bear all of its own costs and expenses incurred in connection with such attendance including, but not limited to, all traveling and board and lodging expenses.  26.4 Whenever the Supplier is ready to carry out any such test and inspection, it shall give a reasonable advance notice, including the place and time, to the Purchaser. The Supplier shall obtain from any relevant third party or manufacturer any necessary permission or consent to enable the Purchaser or its designated representative to attend the test and/or inspection.  26.5 The Purchaser may require the Supplier to carry out any test and/or inspection not required by the Contract but deemed necessary to verify that the characteristics and performance of the Goods comply with the technical specifications codes and standards under the Contract, provided that the Supplier’s reasonable costs and expenses incurred in the carrying out of such test and/or inspection shall be added to the Contract Price. Further, if such test and/or inspection impedes the progress of manufacturing and/or the Supplier’s performance of its other obligations under the Contract, due allowance will be made in respect of the Delivery Dates and Completion Dates and the other obligations so affected.  26.6 The Supplier shall provide the Purchaser with a report of the results of any such test and/or inspection.  26.7 The Purchaser may reject any Goods or any part thereof that fail to pass any test and/or inspection or do not conform to the specifications. The Supplier shall either rectify or replace such rejected Goods or parts thereof or make alterations necessary to meet the specifications at no cost to the Purchaser, and shall repeat the test and/or inspection, at no cost to the Purchaser, upon giving a notice pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.4.  26.8 The Supplier agrees that neither the execution of a test and/or inspection of the Goods or any part thereof, nor the attendance by the Purchaser or its representative, nor the issue of any report pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.6, shall release the Supplier from any warranties or other obligations under the Contract. |
| 27. Liquidated Damages | 27.1 Except as provided under GCC Clause 32, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods by the Date(s) of delivery or perform the Related Services within the period specified in the Contract, the Purchaser may without prejudice to all its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to the percentage specified in the **SCC** of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the percentage specified in those **SCC.** Once the maximum is reached, the Purchaser may terminate the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause 35. |
| 28. Warranty | 28.1 The Supplier warrants that all the Goods are new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided otherwise in the Contract.  28.2 Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 22.1(b), the Supplier further warrants that the Goods shall be free from defects arising from any act or omission of the Supplier or arising from design, materials, and workmanship, under normal use in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.  28.3 Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** the warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the Goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the **SCC,** or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the country of origin, whichever period concludes earlier.  28.4 The Purchaser shall give notice to the Supplier stating the nature of any such defects together with all available evidence thereof, promptly following the discovery thereof. The Purchaser shall afford all reasonable opportunity for the Supplier to inspect such defects.  28.5 Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, within the period specified in the **SCC,** expeditiously repair or replace the defective Goods or parts thereof, at no cost to the Purchaser.  28.6 If having been notified, the Supplier fails to remedy the defect within the period specified in the **SCC,** the Purchaser may proceed to take within a reasonable period such remedial action as may be necessary, at the Supplier’s risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the Purchaser may have against the Supplier under the Contract. |
| 29. Patent Indemnity | 29.1 The Supplier shall, subject to the Purchaser’s compliance with GCC Sub-Clause 29.2, indemnify and hold harmless the Purchaser and its employees and officers from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Purchaser may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract by reason of: the installation of the Goods by the Supplier or the use of the Goods in the country where the Site is located; andthe sale in any country of the products produced by the Goods.Such indemnity shall not cover any use of the Goods or any part thereof other than for the purpose indicated by or to be reasonably inferred from the Contract, neither any infringement resulting from the use of the Goods or any part thereof, or any products produced thereby in association or combination with any other equipment, plant, or materials not supplied by the Supplier, pursuant to the Contract. 29.2 If any proceedings are brought or any claim is made against the Purchaser arising out of the matters referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 29.1, the Purchaser shall promptly give the Supplier a notice thereof, and the Supplier may at its own expense and in the Purchaser’s name conduct such proceedings or claim and any negotiations for the settlement of any such proceedings or claim.  29.3 If the Supplier fails to notify the Purchaser within twenty-eight (28) days after receipt of such notice that it intends to conduct any such proceedings or claim, then the Purchaser shall be free to conduct the same on its own behalf.  29.4 The Purchaser shall, at the Supplier’s request, afford all available assistance to the Supplier in conducting such proceedings or claim, and shall be reimbursed by the Supplier for all reasonable expenses incurred in so doing.  29.5 The Purchaser shall indemnify and hold harmless the Supplier and its employees, officers, and Subcontractors from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Supplier may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract arising out of or in connection with any design, data, drawing, specification, or other documents or materials provided or designed by or on behalf of the Purchaser. |
| 30 Limitation of Liability | 30.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or willful misconduct,  (a) the Supplier shall not be liable to the Purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the Supplier to pay liquidated damages to the Purchaser and  (b) the aggregate liability of the Supplier to the Purchaser, whether under the Contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total Contract Price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment, or to any obligation of the supplier to indemnify the purchaser with respect to patent infringement |
| 31. Change in Laws and Regulations | 31.1 Unless otherwise specified in the Contract, if after the date of 28 days prior to date of Bid submission, any law, regulation, ordinance, order or bylaw having the force of law is enacted, promulgated, abrogated, or changed in the place of the Purchaser’s country where the Site is located (which shall be deemed to include any change in interpretation or application by the competent authorities) that subsequently affects the Delivery Date and/or the Contract Price, then such Delivery Date and/or Contract Price shall be correspondingly increased or decreased, to the extent that the Supplier has thereby been affected in the performance of any of its obligations under the Contract. Notwithstanding the foregoing, such additional or reduced cost shall not be separately paid or credited if the same has already been accounted for in the price adjustment provisions where applicable, in accordance with GCC Clause 15. |
| 32. Force Majeure | 32.1 The Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its Performance Security, liquidated damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that its delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.  32.2 For purposes of this Clause, “Force Majeure” means an event or situation beyond the control of the Supplier that is not foreseeable, is unavoidable, and its origin is not due to negligence or lack of care on the part of the Supplier. Such events may include, but not be limited to, acts of the Purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes.  32.3 If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event. |
| 33. Change Orders and Contract Amendments | 33.1 The Purchaser may at any time order the Supplier through notice in accordance GCC Clause 8, to make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following: drawings, designs, or specifications, where Goods to be furnished under the Contract are to be specifically manufactured for the Purchaser;the method of shipment or packing;the place of delivery; andthe Related Services to be provided by the Supplier. 33.2 If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Supplier’s performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or in the Delivery/Completion Schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Supplier for adjustment under this Clause must be asserted within twenty-eight (28) days from the date of the Supplier’s receipt of the Purchaser’s change order.  33.3 Prices to be charged by the Supplier for any Related Services that might be needed but which were not included in the Contract shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services.  33.4 Subject to the above, no variation in or modification of the terms of the Contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties. |
| 34. Extensions of Time | 34.1 If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier or its subcontractors should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods or completion of Related Services pursuant to GCC Clause 13, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the delay, its likely duration, and its cause. As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier’s notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier’s time for performance, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Contract.  34.2 Except in case of Force Majeure, as provided under GCC Clause 32, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its Delivery and Completion obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to GCC Clause 26, unless an extension of time is agreed upon, pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 34.1. |
| 35. Termination | 35.1 Termination for Default The Purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract in whole or in part:if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 34;if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation under the Contract; orif the Supplier, in the judgment of the Purchaser has engaged in fraud and corruption, as defined in GCC Clause 3, in competing for or in executing the Contract.In the event the Purchaser terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to GCC Clause 35.1(a), the Purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Related Services similar to those undelivered or not performed, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Purchaser for any additional costs for such similar Goods or Related Services. However, the Supplier shall continue performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated. 35.2 Termination for Insolvency. The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving notice to the Supplier if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In such event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy that has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser 35.3 Termination for Convenience. The Purchaser, by notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Purchaser’s convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within twenty-eight (28) days after the Supplier’s receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Purchaser may elect:to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/orto cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and Related Services and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier. |
| 36. Assignment | 36.1 Neither the Purchaser nor the Supplier shall assign, in whole or in part, their obligations under this Contract, except with prior written consent of the other party. |
| 37. Export Restriction | 37.1 Notwithstanding any obligation under the Contract to complete all export formalities, any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, to the country of the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, which arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, and which substantially impede the Supplier from meeting its obligations under the Contract, shall release the Supplier from the obligation to provide deliveries or services, always provided, however, that the Supplier can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser and of the Bank that it has completed all formalities in a timely manner, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. Termination of the Contract on this basis shall be for the Purchaser’s convenience pursuant to Sub-Clause 35.3. |

**APPENDIX TO GENERAL CONDITIONS**

**Bank’s Policy- Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices**

***(text in this Appendix shall not be modified)***

**Guidelines for Procurement of Goods, Works, and Non-Consulting Services under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits & Grants by World Bank Borrowers, dated January 2011:**

“**Fraud and Corruption:**

1.16 It is the Bank’s policy to require that Borrowers (including beneficiaries of Bank loans), bidders, suppliers, contractors and their agents (whether declared or not), sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers, and any personnel thereof, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of Bank-financed contracts.[[10]](#footnote-10) In pursuance of this policy, the Bank:

(a) defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:

(i) “corrupt practice” is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;[[11]](#footnote-11);

(ii) “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including a misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain a financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;[[12]](#footnote-12)

(iii) “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;[[13]](#footnote-13)

(iv) “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;[[14]](#footnote-14)

(v) "obstructive practice" is:

(aa) deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede a Bank investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation, or

(bb) acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 1.16(e) below.

(b) will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the bidder recommended for award, or any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;

(c) will declare misprocurement and cancel the portion of the loan allocated to a contract if it determines at any time that representatives of the Borrower or of a recipient of any part of the proceeds of the loan engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices during the procurement or the implementation of the contract in question, without the Borrower having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Bank to address such practices when they occur, including by failing to inform the Bank in a timely manner at the time they knew of the practices;

(d) will sanction a firm or individual, at any time, in accordance with the prevailing Bank’s sanctions procedures,[[15]](#footnote-15) including by publicly declaring such firm or individual ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time: (i) to be awarded a Bank-financed contract; and (ii) to be a nominated[[16]](#footnote-16);

(e) will require that a clause be included in bidding documents and in contracts financed by a Bank loan, requiring bidders, suppliers and contractors, and their sub-contractors, agents, personnel, consultants, service providers, or suppliers, to permit the Bank to inspect all accounts, records, and other documents relating to the submission of bids and contract performance, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank.”

**.**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Section IX. Special Conditions of Contract | |
| The following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) shall supplement and / or amend the General Conditions of Contract (GCC). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in the GCC*.* | |
| **GCC 1.1(i)** | The Purchaser’s country is: **Republic of Armenia** |
| **GCC 1.1(j)** | The Purchaser is: **“Center for Education Projects” PIU SA of MoES** |
| **GCC 1.1 (o)** | The Project Site(s)/Final Destination(s) is/are: **Project Sites specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements** |
| **GCC 4.2 (a)** | The meaning of the trade terms shall be as prescribed by Incoterms. If the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of the parties thereunder shall not be as prescribed by Incoterms, they shall be as prescribed by: **Not Applicable** |
| **GCC 4.2 (b)** | The version edition of Incoterms shall be: **Incoterms 2010** |
| **GCC 5.1** | The language shall be: **English** |
| **GCC 8.1** | For **notices**, the Purchaser’s address shall be:  Attention: **Mr. Grisha Hovhannisyan**  Street Address: **73 S. Vratsyan Street**  Floor/ Room number*:* **2nd Floor**  City: **Yerevan**  ZIP Code: **0070**  Country: **Republic of Armenia**  Telephone: **+374 10 575690**  Facsimile number: **+374 10 559750**  Electronic mail address*:* [**info@cfep.com**](mailto:info@cfep.com) |
| **GCC 9.1** | The governing law shall be the law of*:* **Republic of Armenia** |
| **GCC 10.2** | The rules of procedure for arbitration proceedings pursuant to GCC Clause 10.2 shall be as follows:  ***(a) Contract with foreign Supplier:***  ***If the Purchaser chooses the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules, the following sample clause should be inserted:***  GCC 10.2 (a)—Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this Contract, or breach, termination or invalidity thereof, shall be settled by arbitration in accordance with the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules as at present in force.  ***(b) Contracts with Supplier national of the Purchaser’s country:***  In the case of a dispute between the Purchaser and a Supplier who is a national of the Purchaser’s country, the dispute shall be referred to adjudication or arbitration in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s country. |
| **GCC 13.1** | Details of Shipping and other Documents to be furnished by the Supplier are:  For Goods supplied from abroad:  Upon shipment, the Supplier shall notify the Purchaser and the Insurance Company by fax the full details of the shipment, including Contract number, description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of lading number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge, etc. The Supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:  (i) Copies of the Supplier’s invoice showing date and sequential number of the invoice, Supplier’s and Purchaser’s names and addresses, Goods’ description and specifications, quantity, unit price, and total amount, as provided in the Supplier’s Price Schedule, costs of loading, unloading, transportation and insurance up to the Purchaser’s country customs office (in separate lines), as well as prepayments received;  (ii) Original and 2 copies of the negotiable, clean, on-board bill of lading marked “freight prepaid” and 2 copies of nonnegotiable bill of lading;  (iii) Copies of the packing list identifying contents and weights of each package;   1. Insurance certificate; 2. Manufacturer’s or Supplier’s warranty certificate;    1. Certificate of origin.   The above documents shall be fully compliant to the descriptions given above and be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of the Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.  Right after customs clearance of the Goods the Purchaser will give them back to the Supplier by an acceptance letter for further fulfillment of Supplier’s obligations such as in-land transportation to final destination points given in the Schedule of Delivery, installation, etc.  For Goods supplied from within the Purchaser’s country:  Upon delivery of the Goods to the transporter, the Supplier shall notify the Purchaser and mail the following documents to the Purchaser:   1. copies of the Supplier’s invoice showing Goods’ description, quantity, unit price, and total amount;   (ii) Manufacturer’s or Supplier’s warranty certificate;  (iii) Certificate of origin.  The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser before arrival of the Goods and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses. |
| **GCC 15.1** | The prices charged for the Goods supplied and the related Services performed **shall not** be adjustable. |
| **GCC 16.1** | GCC 16.1—The method and conditions of payment to be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be as follows:  **Payment for Goods supplied from abroad:**  Payment of foreign currency portion shall be made **in the currency of the Bid** in the following manner:  (i) **Advance Payment:** Ten (10) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid within thirty (30) days of signing of the Contract, and upon submission of claim and a bank guarantee for equivalent amount valid until the Goods are delivered and in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the Purchaser.  (ii) **On Shipment:** Eighty (80) percent of the Contract Price of the Goods shipped shall be paid through **Bank transfer** or irrevocable confirmed letter of credit opened in favor of the Supplier in a bank in its country, upon submission of documents specified in GCC **Clause 13**.  (iii) **On Acceptance:** Ten (10) percent of the Contract Price of Goods received **and ninety (90) percent Related Services /if applicable/** shall be paid within thirty (30) days of receipt of the Goods upon submission of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser **/based on the signed Acceptance Acts between Supplier and Recipient /**.  Payment of local currency portion shall be made in **AMD** within thirty (30) days of presentation of claim supported by a certificate from the Purchaser declaring that the Goods have been delivered and that all other contracted Services have been performed.  **Payment for Goods and Services supplied from within the Purchaser’s country:**  Payment for Goods and Services supplied from within the Purchaser’s country shall be made **in currency of the Bid**, as follows:  (i) **Advance Payment:** Ten (10) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid within thirty (30) days of signing of the Contract against a simple receipt and a bank guarantee for the equivalent amount and in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the Purchaser.  (ii) **On Delivery:** Eighty (80) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid on receipt of the Goods and upon submission of the documents specified in GCC Clause 13.  (iii) **On Acceptance:** The remaining ten (10) percent of the Contract Price **of Goods received** **and ninety (90) percent Related Services /if applicable/** shall be paid to the Supplier within thirty (30) days after the date of the acceptance certificate for the respective delivery issued by the Purchaser **/based on the signed Acceptance Acts between Supplier and Recipient/**. |
| **GCC 16.5** | The payment-delay period after which the Purchaser shall pay interest to the supplier shall be **90 (ninety)**days.  The interest rate that shall be applied is: **0.1 % per week.** |
| **GCC 18.1** | A Performance Security **shall be required.**  The amount of the Performance Security shall be: **ten percent (10%) of the Contract Price.**  After delivery and acceptance of the Goods, the performance security shall be reduced to two percent (2%) of the Contract Price to cover the Supplier’s warranty obligations in accordance with Clause GCC 28.1 |
| **GCC 18.3** | The Performance Security shall be in the form of: **a Bank Guarantee**  The Performance security shall be denominated in ***the currencies of payment of the Contract, in accordance with their portions of the Contract Price.*** |
| **GCC 18.4** | Discharge of the Performance Security shall take place: **No any additional requirements.** |
| **GCC 23.2** | The packing, marking and documentation within and outside the packages shall be: **No any additional requirements.** |
| **GCC 24.1** | The insurance coverage shall be as specified in the Incoterms*.* |
| **GCC 25.1** | Responsibility for transportation of the Goods shall be as specified in the Incoterms.  If not in accordance with Incoterms, responsibility for transportations shall be as follows: *The Supplier is required under the Contract to transport the Goods to a specified place of final destination within the Purchaser’s country, defined as the Project Site, transport to such place of destination in the Purchaser’s country, including insurance and storage, as shall be specified in the Contract, shall be arranged by the Supplier, and related costs shall be included in the Contract Price.* |
| **GCC 25.2** | Incidental services to be provided are: *N/A* |
| **GCC 26.1** | The inspections and tests shall be:   * Inspection on correspondence to the Technical Specifications offered in the Supplier’s Bid (Conformity to the Technical Specifications) at the final destination points; * Inspection on physical conditions and functionality of the equipment at the final destination points (Defects and Damages Inspection). |
| **GCC 26.2** | The Inspections and tests shall be conducted at: the final places of destinations in the Purchaser’s Country as specified in the Section VII Schedule of Requirements. |
| **GCC 27.1** | The liquidated damage shall be: 0.5% per week for delayed goods. |
| **GCC 27.1** | The maximum amount of liquidated damages shall be: not exceed 10% |
| **GCC 28.3** | The period of validity of the Warranty shall be: 24 (twenty four) months. For purposes of the Warranty, the place(s) of final destination(s) shall be: **Project Sites specified in Section VII Schedule of Requirements*.*** |
| **GCC 28.5** | The period for repair or replacement shall be: **15 days.** |

|  |
| --- |
| Section X. Contract Forms |

This Section contains forms which, once completed, will form part of the Contract. The forms for Performance Security and Advance Payment Security, when required, shall only be completed by the successful Bidder after contract award.

**Table of Forms**

[Letter of Acceptance 132](#_Toc5783556)

[Contract Agreement 133](#_Toc5783557)

[Performance Security 135](#_Toc5783558)

[Advance Payment Security 137](#_Toc5783559)

Letter of Acceptance

*[letterhead paper of the Purchaser]*

*[date]*

To: *[name and address of the Supplier]*

Subject: ***Notification of Award Contract No.***  . . . . . . . . . .

This is to notify you that your Bid dated . . . . ***[insert date] . .*** . . for execution of the . . . . . . . . . ***.[insert name of the contract and identification number, as given in the SCC]***. . . . . . . . . . for the Accepted Contract Amount of . . . . . . . . ***.[insert*** ***amount in numbers and words and name of currency]***, as corrected and modified in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders is hereby accepted by our Agency.

You are requested to furnish the Performance Security within 28 days in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, using for that purpose the of the Performance Security Form included in Section X, Contract Forms, of the Bidding Document.

Authorized Signature:

Name and Title of Signatory:

Name of Agency:

**Attachment: Contract Agreement**

Contract Agreement

*[The successful Bidder shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]*

THIS AGREEMENT made

the *[ insert:* ***number****]* day of *[ insert:* ***month****]*, *[ insert:* ***year****]*.

BETWEEN

(1) *[ insert complete name of Purchaser ]*, a *[ insert description of type of legal entity, for example, an agency of the Ministry of .... of the Government of { insert name of Country of Purchaser }, or corporation incorporated under the laws of { insert name of Country of Purchaser } ]* and having its principal place of business at *[ insert address of Purchaser**]* (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”), of the one part, and

(2) *[ insert name of Supplier**]*, a corporation incorporated under the laws of *[ insert: country of Supplier**]* and having its principal place of business at *[ insert: address of Supplier ]* (hereinafter called “the Supplier”), of the other part :

WHEREAS the Purchaser invited bids for certain Goods and ancillary services, viz., *[insert brief description of Goods and Services]* and has accepted a Bid by the Supplier for the supply of those Goods and Services

The Purchaser and the Supplier agree as follows:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Contract documents referred to.

2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement. This Agreement shall prevail over all other contract documents.

1. the Letter of Acceptance
2. the Letter of Bid
3. the Addenda Nos.\_\_\_\_\_ (if any)
4. Special Conditions of Contract
5. General Conditions of Contract
6. the Specification (including Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications)
7. the completed Schedules (including Price Schedules)
8. any other document listed in GCC as forming part of the Contract

3. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Purchaser to the Supplier as specified in this Agreement, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Purchaser to provide the Goods and Services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.

4. The Purchaser hereby covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the Goods and Services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with the laws of *[insert the name of the Contract governing law country]* on the day, month and year indicated above.

For and on behalf of the Purchaser

Signed: *[insert signature]*

in the capacity of *[ insert title or other appropriate designation ]*

in the presence of *[insert identification of official witness]*

For and on behalf of the Supplier

Signed: *[insert signature of authorized representative(s) of the Supplier]*

in the capacity of *[ insert title or other appropriate designation ]*

in the presence of *[ insert identification of official witness]*

Performance Security

**Bank Guarantee**

*[The bank, as requested by the successful Bidder, shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]*

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[insert name and Address of Purchaser ]*

**Date:** \_ *[Insert date of issue]*

**PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that \_ *[insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture]* (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has entered into Contract No. *[insert reference number of the contract]* dated *[insert date]* with the Beneficiary, for the supply of \_ *[insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, a performance guarantee is required.

At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of *[insert amount in figures]*( ) *[insert amount in words]*,[[17]](#footnote-17)1 such sum being payable in the types and proportions of currencies in which the Contract Price is payable, upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that the Applicant is in breach of its obligation(s) under the Contract, without the Beneficiary needing to prove or to show grounds for your demand or the sum specified therein.

This guarantee shall expire, no later than the …. Day of ……, 2… [[18]](#footnote-18)2, and any demand for payment under it must be received by us at this office indicated above on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_   
*[signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

Advance Payment Security

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[Insert name and Address of Purchaser]*

**Date:** *[Insert date of issue]*

**ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:**  *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that *[insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture]* (hereinafter called “the Applicant”) has entered into Contract No. *[insert reference number of the contract]* dated *[insert date]* with the Beneficiary, for the execution of *[insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, an advance payment in the sum *[insert amount in figures]* () *[insert amount in words]* is to be made against an advance payment guarantee.

At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of *[insert amount in figures]*( ) *[insert amount in words][[19]](#footnote-19)1* upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating either that the Applicant:

* + 1. has used the advance payment for purposes other than toward delivery of Goods; or
    2. has failed to repay the advance payment in accordance with the Contract conditions, specifying the amount which the Applicant has failed to repay.

A demand under this guarantee may be presented as from the presentation to the Guarantor of a certificate from the Beneficiary’s bank stating that the advance payment referred to above has been credited to the Applicant on its account number *[insert number]* at *[insert name and address of Applicant’s bank]*.

The maximum amount of this guarantee shall be progressively reduced by the amount of the advance payment repaid by the Applicant as specified in copies of interim statements or payment certificates which shall be presented to us. This guarantee shall expire, at the latest, upon our receipt of a copy of the interim payment certificate indicating that ninety (90) percent of the Accepted Contract Amount, has been certified for payment, or on the *[insert day]* day of *[insert month]*, 2 *[insert year]*, whichever is earlier. Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at this office on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No.758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

.

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_   
*[signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

Invitation for Bids

**Republic of Armenia**

**Center for Education Projects PIU SA**

IBRD Loan No.**8342-AM;**

IDA Credit No. **5387-AM**

**Contract Title: Procurement of Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Geography Laboratory Equipment for High Schools**

**Reference No**. (as per Procurement Plan): ***ICB- 1/2019***

**for Lot 1** identification number is**: ICB- 1/2019 (Lot 1\_***“Physics Laboratory Equipment”***)**

**for Lot 2** identification number is**: ICB- 1/2019 (Lot 2\_***“Chemistry Laboratory Equipment”***)**

**for Lot 3** identification number is**: ICB- 1/2019 (Lot 3\_***“Biology Laboratory Equipment”***)**

**for Lot 4** identification number is**: ICB- 1/2019 (Lot 4\_***“Geography Laboratory Equipment”***)**

1. The ***Republic of Armenia*** *has received* financing from the World Bank toward the cost of the ***Education Improvement Project***, and intends to apply part of the proceeds toward payments under the contracts for ***“Procurement of Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Geography Laboratory Equipment for High Schools”***.

2. The ***Center for Education Projects Project Implementation Unit State Agency (CFEP PIU SA)*** now invites sealed bids from eligible bidders for Procurement of Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Geography Laboratory Equipment for High Schools in Armenia:

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 1 - Short Description of the**  **Equipment** | | **Quantity per High School** | **Total Quantity** |
| 1 | Physics Laboratory Equipment | 1 package | 87 packages |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 2 - Short Description of the**  **Equipment** | | **Quantity per High School** | **Total Quantity** |
| 1 | Chemistry Laboratory Equipment | 1 package | 84 packages |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 3 - Short Description of the**  **Equipment** | | **Quantity per High School** | **Total Quantity** |
| 1 | Biology Laboratory Equipment | 1 package | 84 packages |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot 4 - Short Description of the**  **Equipment** | | **Quantity per High School** | **Total Quantity** |
| 1 | Geography Laboratory Equipment | 1 package | 48 packages |

Bids will be evaluated on a per lot basis. Discounts, if any, offered for each lot will be considered in the evaluation of bids. Discounts for combined lots will be taken into account in evaluation of bids.

The main qualification criteria:

i. The Bidder should have been in the business of laboratory equipment supply at least from January 1, 2014.

ii. The Bidder should have successfully implemented at least 2 contracts of laboratory equipment supply for each submitted lot with at least the same total amount of each contract no less than the amount submitted for the current lot started from January 1, 2014 and completed before the bid submission deadline.

iii. The Bidder shall demonstrate that the technical and performance characteristics of the Goods it offers meet technical specification requirements presented in the Bidding Documents.

iv. The Bidder shall submit Audit Reports inclusive Auditors’ Opinion(s) and attached Notes to the financial statements for previous three years: 2016; 2017; 2018.

3. Bidders may bid for one or several lots, as further defined in the bidding document. Bidders wishing to offer discounts in case they are awarded more than one contract will be allowed to do so, provided those discounts are included in the Letter of Bid.

4. Bidding will be conducted through the International Competitive Bidding procedures as specified in the World Bank’s [*Guidelines: Procurement of Goods, Works and Non-Consulting Services under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits & Grants by World Bank Borrowers*](http://www.worldbank.org/html/opr/procure/guidelin.html)  ***January 2011*** revised July 2014 (“Procurement Guidelines”), and is open to all eligible bidders as defined in the Procurement Guidelines. In addition, please refer to paragraphs 1.6 and 1.7 setting forth the World Bank’s policy on conflict of interest.

5. Interested eligible bidders may obtain further information from ***Center for Education Projects PIU SA (CEP PIU), Mr. Grisha Hovhannisyan, info@cfep.am*** during office hours  *10:00 to 17:00 hours* ***as well as bidding documents from the CFEP website: www.cfep.am***

***Center for Education Projects PIU SA***

***Director: Mr. Grisha Hovhannisyan***

***Address: 73 Simon Vratsyan street, 2nd floor, Yerevan 0070, Republic of Armenia***

***Telephone: : +374 10 575690***

***Facsimile number: +374 10 559750***

***\*Electronic mail address: info@cfep.am****.*

6. A complete set of bidding documents (**only in electronic format)** in **English** may be obtained by interested eligible bidders free of charge ***from the CFEP website:*** [***www.cfep.am***](http://www.cfep.am) ***as well as*** upon submission of a written application to the [**info@cfep.am**](mailto:info@cfep.am) e-mail address (the bidding documents will be delivered to the interested bidders via file transfer system).

7. Bids must be delivered to the address below on or before **16:00 on August 08, 2019***.* Electronic bidding **will not** be permitted. Late bids will be rejected. Bids will be publicly opened in the presence of the bidders’ designated representatives and anyone who chooses to attend at the address below **at 16:00 on August 08, 2019**.

8. All bids must be accompanied by a ***Bid Security*** of not less than the below listed amounts or an equivalent amount in a freely convertible currency for each lot:

**Lot 1: US$ 9 000**

**Lot 2: US$ 6 000**

**Lot 3: US$ 10 000**

**Lot 4: US$ 1 000**

A bidder who chooses to submit bid for more than one lot should submit separate bid security for each lot.

9. The address(es) referred to above is:

“Center for Education Projects” PIU SA of MoES, II floor, meeting room,

73 S. Vratsyan Street, Yerevan, 0070, Republic of Armenia,

ph.: +374 10 575690 ext. 27,

web site: [www.cfep.am](http://www.cfep.am)

e-mail: [info@cfep.am](mailto:info@cfep.am).

Attention: Mr. Vardan Poghosyan

1. [↑](#footnote-ref-1)
2. *Bidder to use as appropriate* The amount of the Bond shall be denominated in the currency of the Purchaser’s country or the equivalent amount in a freely convertible currency. [↑](#footnote-ref-2)
3. In this context, any action to influence the procurement process or contract execution for undue advantage is improper. [↑](#footnote-ref-3)
4. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “*another party*” refers to a public official acting in relation to the procurement process or contract execution. In this context, “*public official*” includes World Bank staff and employees of other organizations taking or reviewing procurement decisions. [↑](#footnote-ref-4)
5. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “party” refers to a public official; the terms “benefit” and “obligation” relate to the procurement process or contract execution; and the “act or omission” is intended to influence the procurement process or contract execution. [↑](#footnote-ref-5)
6. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “parties” refers to participants in the procurement process (including public officials) attempting either themselves, or through another person or entity not participating in the procurement or selection process, to simulate competition or to establish bid prices at artificial, non-competitive levels, or are privy to each other’s bid prices or other conditions. [↑](#footnote-ref-6)
7. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “party” refers to a participant in the procurement process or contract execution. [↑](#footnote-ref-7)
8. A firm or individual may be declared ineligible to be awarded a Bank financed contract upon: (i) completion of the Bank’s sanctions proceedings as per its sanctions procedures, including, inter alia, cross-debarment as agreed with other International Financial Institutions, including Multilateral Development Banks, and through the application the World Bank Group corporate administrative procurement sanctions procedures for fraud and corruption; and (ii) as a result of temporary suspension or early temporary suspension in connection with an ongoing sanctions proceeding. See footnote 14 and paragraph 8 of Appendix 1 of these Guidelines. [↑](#footnote-ref-8)
9. A nominated sub-contractor, consultant, manufacturer or supplier, or service provider (different names are used depending on the particular bidding document) is one which has either been: (i) included by the bidder in its pre-qualification application or bid because it brings specific and critical experience and know-how that allow the bidder to meet the qualification requirements for the particular bid; or (ii) appointed by the Borrower. [↑](#footnote-ref-9)
10. In this context, any action to influence the procurement process or contract execution for undue advantage is improper. [↑](#footnote-ref-10)
11. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “*another party*” refers to a public official acting in relation to the procurement process or contract execution. In this context, “*public official*” includes World Bank staff and employees of other organizations taking or reviewing procurement decisions. [↑](#footnote-ref-11)
12. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “party” refers to a public official; the terms “benefit” and “obligation” relate to the procurement process or contract execution; and the “act or omission” is intended to influence the procurement process or contract execution. [↑](#footnote-ref-12)
13. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “parties” refers to participants in the procurement process (including public officials) attempting either themselves, or through another person or entity not participating in the procurement or selection process, to simulate competition or to establish bid prices at artificial, non-competitive levels, or are privy to each other’s bid prices or other conditions. [↑](#footnote-ref-13)
14. For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, “party” refers to a participant in the procurement process or contract execution. [↑](#footnote-ref-14)
15. A firm or individual may be declared ineligible to be awarded a Bank financed contract upon: (i) completion of the Bank’s sanctions proceedings as per its sanctions procedures, including, inter alia, cross-debarment as agreed with other International Financial Institutions, including Multilateral Development Banks, and through the application the World Bank Group corporate administrative procurement sanctions procedures for fraud and corruption; and (ii) as a result of temporary suspension or early temporary suspension in connection with an ongoing sanctions proceeding. See footnote 14 and paragraph 8 of Appendix 1 of these Guidelines. [↑](#footnote-ref-15)
16. A nominated sub-contractor, consultant, manufacturer or supplier, or service provider (different names are used depending on the particular bidding document) is one which has either been: (i) included by the bidder in its pre-qualification application or bid because it brings specific and critical experience and know-how that allow the bidder to meet the qualification requirements for the particular bid; or (ii) appointed by the Borrower. [↑](#footnote-ref-16)
17. *1 The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the percentage of the Accepted Contract Amount specified in the Letter of Acceptance, and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the Contract or a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Beneficiary.* [↑](#footnote-ref-17)
18. *2 Insert the date twenty-eight days after the expected completion date as described in GC Clause 18.4. The Purchaser should note that in the event of an extension of this date for completion of the Contract, the Purchaser would need to request an extension of this guarantee from the Guarantor. Such request must be in writing and must be made prior to the expiration date established in the guarantee. In preparing this guarantee, the Purchaser might consider adding the following text to the form, at the end of the penultimate paragraph: “The Guarantor agrees to a one-time extension of this guarantee for a period not to exceed [six months][one year], in response to the Beneficiary’s written request for such extension, such request to be presented to the Guarantor before the expiry of the guarantee.”* [↑](#footnote-ref-18)
19. 1 *The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the amount of the advance payment and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the advance payment as specified in the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser.* [↑](#footnote-ref-19)